Social Impact Assessment Study of Mannarakkonam- Peroorkada Road

(2.79 Hectare)
Peroorkada Village

Final Report

Requisition Agency
Kerala Road Fund Board
(KRFB)

KERALA VOLUNTARY HEALTH SERVICES

COLLECTORATE P.O. MULLANKUZHY KOTTAYAM – 686002

E-mail: keralavhs@yahoo.co.in Web: www.keralavhs.com



Social Impact Assessment Study of Mannarakkonam- Peroorkada Road

(2.79 Hectare)
Peroorkada Village

Final Report

Requisition Agency
Kerala Road Fund Board
(KRFB)

Ву

KERALA VOLUNTARY HEALTH SERVICES

COLLECTORATE P.O. MULLANKUZHY KOTTAYAM – 686002

E-mail: keralavhs@yahoo.co.in Web: www.keralavhs.com



Abbreviations

APL Above Poverty Line

BPL Below Poverty Line

DLPC District Level Purchasing Committee

LA Land Acquisition

NGO Non - Governmental Organization

NH National Highway

NTH Non - Title Holder

MSW Master of Social Work

PAP Project Affected Person

PAF Project Affected Family

TH Title Holder

SIA Social Impact Assessment

SIMP Social Impact Management Plan

KRFB Kerala Road Fund Board

RTFCTLARR Act The Right to Fair Compensation and Transparency in

Land Acquisition, Rehabilitation and Resettlement Act



CONTENTS

CHAPTER 1 - EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

- 1.1 Introduction Project and Public Purpose
- 1.2 Location
- 1.3 Size and Attributes of Land Acquisition
- 1.4 Alternatives Considered
- 1.5 Social Impact
 - 1. 5 (a). Impact on Residence
 - 1. 5(b). Impact on Other Structures
- 1.6 Mitigation Measures
- 1.7 Assessment of Social Costs and Benefits

CHAPTER 2 - DETAILED PROJECTDESCRIPTION

- 2.1 Background of the project, including developer's background and governance/ management structure.
- 2.1.1. Requisition Authority
- 2.1.1. (a). Kerala Road Fund Board
- 2.1.2. Land Acquisition Authority
- 2.2. Rationale for project including how the project fits the public purpose criteria listed in the Act.
- 2.3. Details of project size, location, capacity, outputs, production targets, cost, risks.
- 2.3.1. Project Location
- 2.4. Phase of project construction
- 2.5. Core design features and size and types of facilities.
- 2.6. Need for ancillary infrastructural facilities.
- 2.7. Work force requirements (temporary and permanent).
- 2.8. Details of Social Impact Assessment / Environment Impact Assessment if already conducted and any technical feasibility reports.

2.9. Applicable law and policies.

CHAPTER 3 - STUDY APPROACH AND METHODOLOGY

- 3.1. Background
- 3.2. Social Impact Assessment Team Profile of Team Members
- 3.3. Study Approach
- 3.4. Methodology & Tools
- 3.5. Sources of data collected
- 3.6. Process and Schedule of Activities
- 3.7. Points Raised During Individual and Group Discussion with Tittle Holders
- 3.8 Public Hearing

CHAPTER 4 - LAND ASSESSMENT

- 4.1. Description of the land
- 4.2. Entire area of impact under the influence of the project.
- 4.3. Total land requirement for the project.
- 4.4. Present use of any public utilized land in the vicinity of the project area.
- 4.5. Land(if any) already purchased, alienated, leased or acquired, and the intended use for each plot of land required for the project
- 4.6. Quantity and location of land proposed to be acquired for the project
- 4.7. Nature, present use and classification of land and if agricultural land, irrigation coverage and cropping patterns
- 4.8. Size of holding, ownership patterns, land distributions and number of residential houses
- 4.9. Land prices and recent changes in ownership, transfer and use of lands over the last 3 years

CHAPTER 5 - ESTIMATION AND ENUMERATION

- 5.1. Families which are directly affected
- 5.2. Families which are indirectly impacted by the project
- 5.3. Inventory of productive assets and significant lands



CHAPTER 6 - SOCIO-ECONOMIC PROFILE

- 6.1. Demographic Details
- 6.2. Age wise distribution of TH
- 6.3. Family size of THs
- 6.4. Educational Qualification of THs
- 6.5. Religious Distribution
- 6.6. Economic Distribution of THs
- 6.7. Occupational Distribution THs
- 6.8. Income distribution of THs
- 6.9. Health Status of THs
- 6.10. Socio Economic Profile of Project Affected Family Members.
- 6.10.1. Age wise distribution of PAF Members
- 6.10.2. Educational Qualification of PAF Members
- 6.11. Socio Economic Profile of Non-Tittle Holders
- 6.11.1. Type of Non-Title Holder
- 6.11.2. Age wise distribution of NTH
- 6.11.3. Educational Qualification of NTHs
- 6.11.4. Religious Distribution
- 6.11.5. Economic Distribution of NTHs
- 6.11.6. Income distribution of NTHs

CHAPTER 7 - SOCIAL IMPACT MANAGEMENT PLAN

- 7.1. Approaches to Mitigation/ Measures to avoid, mitigate and compensate impact
- 7.2. Measures that are included in the terms of Rehabilitation and Resettlement
- 7.3. Measures that the Requiring Body has stated it will introduce in the Project Proposal

- 7.4. Alterations to project design and additional measures that may be required to address the extend and intensity of impacts across various groups as identified during the social impact assessment process.
- 7.5. Detailed Mitigation Plan

CHAPTER 8 - SOCIAL IMPACT MANAGEMENT PLAN INSTITUTIONAL FRAMEWORK

8.1. Institutional Structures and Key Persons

CHAPTER 9 -SOCIAL IMPACT MANAGEMENT BUDGET AND FINANCING OF MITIGATION PLAN

- 9.1. Costs of all resettlement and rehabilitation costs
- 9.2. Annual budget and plan of action
- 9.3. Funding sources with breakup

CHAPTER 10 - SOCIAL IMPACT MANAGEMENT PLAN MONITORING AND EVALUATION

- 10.1. Key Monitoring and Evaluative indicators
- 10.2. Reporting mechanisms and monitoring roles
- 10.3. Plan of independent evaluation

CHAPTER 11 - ANALYSIS OF COSTS AND BENEFITS AND RECOMMENDATION ON ACQUISITION

Annexure

- 1. List of PAFs.
- 2. Photographs Field Investigation
- 3. Form No. 5 Notification
- 4. Notice Public Hearing
- 5. Public Hearing Attendance
- 6. Gazette Notifications regarding SIA study.
- 7. Name and details of PAPs who submitted Complaints during the SIA Study.



CHAPTER 1 EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

1.1. Introduction - Project and Public purpose

In many developing countries, traffic volumes showed a considerable growth during the last decades. The same is India with an economy in transition. Here, motor vehicle ownership is fast growing. So, it is not surprising that in many countries the existing road network more and more fails in absorbing traffic and transportation in a safe and efficient way. Where ever is increasing volumes will worsen the problems, these failures call for extensions and improvements of the road network. However, in the meanwhile some harmful effects of the road network and their traffic flows appeared. Unsafe Traffic is a problem from early days. Unfortunately, there are more traffic dis benefits ie emissions and noise affect local people, flora and fauna etc. Since sustainability, as put forward by the Government safe traffic has become a hot topic in society, there is a growing interest into these impacts. It is necessary to tackle this traffic dis benefits, which are inseparable from motorized traffic flows. This all means a further complication in the planning of the rural road network, traditionally based on economic and social considerations. Beside financial and technical aspects, the planner must investigate how to minimize undesirable impacts of the road and its traffic. This holds for both new road projects and the planning system for existing networks. It should be realized that a road is never a goal on itself. Roads are only constructed to serve traffic and transportation. Both, traffic and transportation are derived functions from local land use (location and type of activities). Through this, the planning of the road network as a form of land use strongly depends on other land uses. These other land uses decide the desirable density of the network and the capacity of the road links in the network (pavement width). Simultaneously, all human land uses are strongly dependent on this network. Economic development, efficient use of land resources, have a well-defined social aim, accessibility of rural areas are the major objective of a well-developed road network planning. Most regions in industrializing countries like India have, from a quantitative point of view, a sufficient rural road network (road density and mesh size). In practice, increasing volumes lead to damage to the verges and/or the road construction of minor roads, due to deficient road capacity. So, still a quantitative problem seems to appear. However, further research often shows that actual volumes are considerably above the level of region bound traffic. Often, especially where rat run traffic appears, the functional capacity (for region bound traffic) is sufficient. Therefore, the

KOTTAYAM Z

desired functional capacity of the links in the road network should be decided very carefully in the planning process.

Smooth and safe road traffic is an indicator of a nations' sustainable development. Traffic congestion is considered as one of the major causes of slow economic growth of nations. This is also termed as a potential cause of road accidents. When a volume of traffic generates demand for space greater than the available road capacity leads to Traffic Congestion. There are a number of specific circumstances which cause or aggravate congestion; most of them reduce the capacity of a road at a given point or over a certain length. Whatever may be the reason for Traffic congestion it wasting time of motorists and passengers and delayed arrival. Inability to forecast travel time accurately, leading to drivers allocating more time. Wastage of fuel due to increased idling, acceleration and braking increasing air pollution and emissions. All these lead to heavy economic lose and public health issues. Widening of existing roads and constructing By pass roads are the best solution for traffic conjunction due to heavy volume of vehicles at a given point or over a certain length.

The proposed Project aimed to widen the Mannarakkonam – Peeroorkada Road for smooth and safe road traffic. Therefore, the primary land affected by the project is the frontage land in both sides of the road. Both Peeroorkada and Mannarakkonam are the important residential areas of the north –east part of Thiruvanthapuram Corporation. The developing connection road is one of the heavy traffic roads in the area. The traffic density identified in peak hours is 1600. The motor vehicle department spotted ten points in the road as accident prone area.

The Government of Kerala (GOK), through Notification authorized Kerala Road Fund Board as requisition authority of the Mannarakkonam – Sasthamangalam Road development project. The project aimed to develop the Mannarakkonam-Sathamangalam Road in Thiruvananthapuram Thaluk of ThiruvanthapuramDistrict and ensure a smooth and safe traffic in the 3.1-kilometer road which connecting the thickly populated neighborhoods and residential areas to Thiruvanthapuram city. As per the alignments developed the requisition agency placed boundary stones.

As per the Right to fair compensation and Transparency in Land acquisition Rehabilitation and resettlement rules 10 Government entrusted Kerala Voluntary Health Services, Mullankuzhi, Kottayam to conduct a Social Impact Assessment and prepare a Social Impact Management Plan through the Gazette notification dated 16th June 2018 and thereafter the communication dated 26th July 2018.Kerala Voluntary Health Services conducted the study and submitted the draft report in October 2018.But due to some technical reason government re notify the project for Social

MULLANKUZHY *
KOTTAYAM-2

Impact Assessment on 9th February 2021 and this report of SIA is prepared based on the new notification and subsequently conducted activities like social survey, focus group discussions, public hearing, issuing notices and communication etc.

1.2 Location

The proposed project is located in Thiruvanthapuram Corporation of Thiruvanthapuramdistrict Kerala which situated about 6 km away fromthe Secretariat and Thiruvanthapuram corporation office. Mannarakkonam is an important town ship of the capital city having a population of 35,000-40,000 approximately in a radius of one kilometer. Prominent institutions at Peroorkada include the Hindustan Latex Ltd, Peroorkada Government Hospital, Oolampara Mental Hospital, ESI Hospital, Peroorkada police station, the Peroorkada Market, several schools, a Law Academy and the local post office. The area has seen a rapid rise in urbanization with the setting up of the new civil station at Kudappanakunnu. Peroorkadais one of the important residential areas of the capital city. Fourteen residential associations having membership of 100 to 400 houses each are working in the area. This location is a Hindu dominated area with people belongs to different religion lives with harmony. ThreeTemples, one church shrine and few Christian prayer halls are having access from the road. Seventeen sub roads are staring from the road and Nine locations are identified as commercial importance. The area receives approximately 148 rainy days per year which is in compromise to the state average.

1.3 Size and Attributes of Land Acquisition

Land Acquisition Authority

Land acquisition Special Thahasildar (KIIFB) office Unit I, Vellayambalam, Thiruvanthapuram prepares the acquisition details. Boundary stones were laid by requisition authority. Alignment sketch and plan were prepared by Kerala Road Fund Board. The width of the road mentioned in the alignment is 18. 5meter. The present width of the road is an average of 9m only. Deputy Collector (LA), Thiruvanthapuram is monitoring the acquisition process for District Collector.

Details of project affected families

The social Impact Assessment Survey finds that 312 title holders are losing their land and out of it losing33 residential houses, 70 commercial buildings and 238 structures. 6 families identified as economically vulnerable. Few women headed families and aged title holders need special attention and support during the process of land acquisition process. 118 Tittle holders

are living more than 30 years and 146 tittle holders are living more than 20 years respectively in the project area. 44% are having inheritance property. The Socio Economic and Cultural profile of the area shows that 88% of the affected families are Hindus 10% belongs to Christians and 2% are Muslims.

Details of the acquiring land

The total land acquiring for the project is 2.79 Hectare. The acquisition is aimed to widen the Mannarakkonam – PeroorkadaRoad for smooth and safe road traffic. Therefore, the primary land affected by the project is the frontage land in both sides of Mannarakkonam- Peroorkada road. The categorization of the affected property shows that except nine small and medium junctions and Government land other properties are either residential or cultural. The percentage of land categorization reveals the fact that the 81% of land is residential but having commercial importance.

Socio Economic and Cultural Profile

The Socio Economic and Cultural profile of the area shows that 88% of the affected families are Hindus 10% belongs to Christians and 2% are Muslims. Sixteen Residential Associations are working in the area and all PAPs are belongs to any of this associations. The occupational distribution of THs shows that 25% are government servants, 17% are having business, 13% are employers in private firms,30% are belongs to other category including pensioners, unemployed etc. The economic distribution shows that 67% are having monthly income more than Rs.10,000. Twenty eight percent claimed that they have the monthly income less than Rs10, 000. But study finds out no economically vulnerable family as project affected.

1.4 Alternatives Considered

Sl.No.	Alternatives proposed	Analysis
1	The width of the road will be reduced to 10-13 mts	
2	Identify the encroachment and clear it instead of widening the road.	The suggestion will not help to
3	Widen the places where the road is narrow.	



1.5. Social Impact

The proposed project area is located in the state capital and 6-9 KMs away from State secretariat, State Legislative Assembly etc. This is one of the important residential areas having population of more than 40,000. The density of population shows that the area is having 8th position in Thiruvanthapuram Corporation. Residential quarters of state and central Government employers are located in the area. The importance of the location is directly proportional to the social impact of the development project. The loss of land and structure of 312 Title holders are the major impact of the project. 33 residential houses are displaced and 24 houses partially affected by the project. 238 Title holders are losing their structures like boundary walls. 70 commercial buildings are affected by the project. Out of it 33 are displaced. The relocation may cause business loss. Eleven cultural properties are affected by the project. Twenty residential houses are losing their frontage and parking area. Public amenities like drinking water, electricity, telecommunication and drainage are affected. 20 sub roads are starting from project road and its bell mouths are affected.

1.5 (a). Impact on Residence

SI. No	Status of Impact	Occupant Status	No of Residents
1		Owner	23
		Rent	10
	Displaced (≥40% affected)	Squatter	0
		No Occupant	2
		Flat/Multi Residential	0
		Total	35
2		Owner	19
	ates land to	Rent	5
	Affected (<40% affected)	Squatter	0
	had to authorately and considerate	No Occupant	2
	ion like unitaspece off thee n	Flat/Multi Residential	0
		Total	26
3	Not Directly affected but affected /Displaced	Owner	3
	due to Nearness of road /Levels/Access Loss /Loss of Drinking water source /Loss of	Rent	1
	essential structure etc	Squatter	0
	शर्मि के रुपयेश्वर होते सदी स्थानिय	Flat/Multi Residential	0
		Total	4
4		Owner	19
		Rent	12
	Loss of Parking area	Squatter Squatter	0
		No Occupant	3
	1 20%	No Occupant	Y × 0

		Flat/Multi Residential	0
		Total	34
		Owner	14
	1	Rent	7
	Loss of Access	Squatter	
		No Occupant	0
		Flat/Multi Residential	0
		Total	21

SI.No:	Impacted	Occupant	Nature Impact (No)			Remarks
	Structure /Owner Status		Displaced	Affected	Total	MER J
1	Shops	Owner	19	26	45	
	4	Rent	14	11	25	
2	Mixed (Shop and Residence)	Owner	4	5	9	
		Rent	0	0	0	
3	Petty Shop	Owner	5	0	5	
4	Parking Area	Owner	19	0	34	The
5	Septic Tank	Owner	3	9	12	
6	Well, /Tube Well		39	0	39	To The
7	Other Structures		238	0	238	

 Note: Out of 61 residential structures 9 are identified as mixed property (i.e., residence cum commercial).

1.5(b). Impact on Other Structures

1.6. Mitigation Measures

Sl.No. Risk Assumed		Approach	Mitigation Strategy	
1.	Loss of Residential House	Compensation & Resettlement	Compensate the loss and resettlement measures.	
2.	Loss of part of Residential House	Compensation &Resettlement	Compensate the loss	
3.	Loss of land	Compensation	Compensate the loss	

* MULLANKUZHY * 13
** KOTTAYAM 2

4.	Loss of part of land	Compensation	Compensate the loss
5.	Loss of structure	Compensation	Compensate the loss
6.	Loss of part structure	Compensation	Compensate the loss
7.	Loss of Commercial/ other Building	Compensation	Compensate the loss
8.	Loss of Part of Commercial/ other Building	Compensation	Compensate the loss
9.	Loss of business of Title holders.	Compensation	Compensate the lose
10.	Loss of business of Non-Title holders.	Compensation	Compensate the lose
11.	Loss of business of street vendors	Compensation	Compensate the lose
12.	Loss of rented houses		
13.	Loss of livelihood	Compensate	Paid appropriate compensation
14.	Loss of water bodies like well, pounds etc.	Control, Avoid	Saving & protecting
15.	Loss of water supply pipes	Control, Avoid	Resettle
16.	Loss of parking area	Compensation	Compensate the lose with Technical support
17. Loss of existing Control access		Control	Study and include the plan of resettlement in the implementation plan
18.	Loss of access to sub roads	ess to Control Study and include the planes of the second	
19.	Road is very near	Safety/Resettlement	Take necessary action for the

	to houses		safety of houses.
20.	Formation of Bit- land (uneconomic holdings)	Control	Acquire the uneconomic holdings
21.	Loss of waiting sheds	Resettle	Resettle
22.	Loss of trees	Compensate & Control	Compensate the loss and plant equal number of trees in government lands.
23.	Loss of cash corps	Compensation	Compensate the lose
24.	Loss of cultural and community properties	Control & Resettle	Compensate the loss or resettle
25.	Bit land and partially affected structure.	Control	Relaxation on building rules but Consider each case separately
26.	Business loss of Squatters	Compensate	Compensate the lose
27.	Involved in land acquisition process	Control	Ensure community participation in the whole process.
28.	Productive use of remaining land	Control	Case by Case approach and Include provisions in the compensation package.
29.	Grievance	Control	Functional grievance redressal committee at village and district level.



1.7. Detailed Mitigation Plan

Potential Impact	Positive / Negative	Likely hood	Magnitude	Pre- Mitigati on Level of	Post – Mitigat ion Level
mic one pospession meno cimber of these in the identity			Sentence 1	Impact	of Impact
Loss of Residential House	Negative	Possible	High	High	Mediu m
Loss of part of Residential House	Negative	Possible	High	High	Mediu m
Loss of land	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of part of land	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of structure	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of part structure	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of Commercial/ other Building	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of Part of Commercial/ other Building	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of business of Title holders.	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of business of Non-Title holders.	Negative	Possible	Low	Low	Low
Loss of business of street vendors	Negative	Possible	Low	Low	Low
Loss of rented houses	Negative	Possible	Low	Low	Low
Loss of livelihood	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of water bodies like well, pounds etc.	Negative	Possible	High	Medium	Medium
Loss of water supply pipes	Negative	Possible	Low	LOW * MULLAN	LOW _O

Loss of parking area	Negative	Possible	High	Medium	Medium
Loss of existing access	Negative	Possible	High	Medium	Medium
Loss of access to sub roads	Negative	Possible	Low	Low	Low
Road is very near to houses	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Formation of Bit- land (uneconomic holdings)	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of waiting sheds	Negative	Possible	Low	Minimum	Low
Loss of trees	Negative	Possible	Low	Minimum	Low
Loss of cash corps	Negative	Possible	Low	Minimu m	Low
Loss of cultural and community properties	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Bit land and partially affected structure.	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Business loss of Squatters	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Involved in land acquisition process	Negative	Possible	Minor	Low	Low
Productive use of remaining land	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Grievance	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Mediu m

1.8. Assessment of Social Costs and Benefits

The visible socio-Economic impact of the project is the loss of land of 312 Tittle holders and out of it loss of 33residential houses, 70commercial building, and 238 structures of title holders and loss of business of 25 nontitle holders. 24housesare partially affected by the project.Out of 33 affected residential houses 23 are residing by owners 10 houses are rented. 4 abended houses are also in the project area. 16 affected households are

KOTTAYAM-Z

having less than five cents of land after the acquisition. This may affect their plan to resettle the building in the remaining portion of the land. 6 economically vulnerable families are identified. Among them 4 tittle holders are losing their houses.45 title holders are having business entrepreneurships in their own buildings.11 religious structures and 3 Cultural structures are also affected by the project.

Some women headed families and Aged title holders need some sort of help during the acquisition process. Formation of bit land happened in the cases of 14 title holders. Government will consider them as special category in fixing the compensation and acquire it. Out of it eight are facing total displacement. These lively hood losses are considered seriously and develop special rehabilitation packages. 74 Tittle holders are losing their access and 34 title holders are losing their parking area and frontage land of houses this will affect their privacy and easy access. This impact will be studied before the implementation and develop mitigation strategies.39 land holders will be losing their private drinking water sources.

Since the number of economically vulnerable families and displaced houses are few the impact of the project is considered as minimum and able to mitigate with rehabilitation and resettlement packages. In compared to the development potential, number of beneficiaries and public importance of the project the calculated negative social impact is negligible.

Twenty sub roads (corporation roads) and Three PWD roads are starting or emerging or crossing the project road and the widening and development will largely benefited to the users of these roads too.

The project affected people who faced the impact of displacement or partial loss of structure are suggested that an alignment with equal acquisition from both sides of the existing road may or alignment with the existing road center as center of the new road may considerably reduce their impact. They also insist that the above parameter should consider as the basis of the new project. People's representatives had conducted spot visit in many complained areas and listen the grievance. A pre noticed visit of representative of requisition agency, Revenue officials, People's representatives may help to address these grievances at an instant. This may also help to stop the spreading of falls information.

Even though many people are residing in the corridor of Impact (COI) (both sides of the project road) the nature of the land is commercial. So, while calculating the compensation this will be considered. Categorization of the project area based on its commercial importance may mitigate the impact largely.

This project is a long due development initiative and therefor people are fed up with the discussion regarding the project. Some title holders are facing problem to renovate the residence /building or construct the structures or sale the property etc. Therefore, they demanded a time bound implementation and completion of the project. Study also found that a time bound implementation plan with clear communication / dissemination strategy may minimize the impact reduce the number of grievances.

The project impacted the essential structures like ground level water storage tanks, Toilet pits, Septic tanks, etc. of some residence, even though the residence structure may not affect. If the affected families are not having sufficient space to resettle these essential structures, the building will be termed as total displaced in the Rehabilitation and resettlement Plan.

14 Title holders not having sufficient land for building construction in comply with Corporation building rules. After studying each case and give exceptions in necessary cases may mitigate the impact and increases community participation.

Some title holders are complained about the way of placing the boundary stone. People are expecting more participatory strategies in these types of activities. Press briefing, social media information, publishing notices in public places etc. may ensure community participation and transparency in the process.

Organizations like Residence Associations, Vyapari Vyavasayi associations, Vyaparivyavasayi samithi are active among the THs and NTHs. The partnership of these organizations in the preparation of rehabilitation and resettlement plan of THs and NTHs will help to reduce the grievances and improve its efficiency.

Several grievances/compliances regarding the alignment and request to save the house and structure from the impact are received during the social survey and public hearing. These compliances and listed, filed and submitted to the requisition agency, Deputy Collector (LA) and Special Tahsildar (LA-KIIFB). Addressing these compliance and grievances with technical verification and spot visit may mitigate the impact and ensure transparency. This may also increase the level of community participation and involvement.

No visible impact noticed in Lifestyle, Culture and Quality of life, Cohesion and Health of Title Holders and Community in the project area due to the project. A minimum duration of project implementation will minimize the impact of the project and maximize the mitigation. The proposed acquisition does serve public purpose and more over there was an overwhelming

* MULLANKUZHY *

KOTTAYAM-2

COTORATE

consensus among people, people' representatives, trade associations too with regard to the benefits accruing due to the proposed project.

Constitute grievance redressal committees in Project level or Local Body level will speed up the process of redressal and mitigate the impact. Woman headed families, economically vulnerable THs and Some elder THs need external support to prepare documents, present land records and attending hearing etc. Ensure special attention to these segments of THs will widen the scope of impact mitigation process.

In case of non-title holders no one identified as vulnerable. Twenty-Five businesses are area specific. There for relocation will cause business loss for minimum six months. Government can consider joint rehabilitation of non-title holders by identify land and construct building instead of giving compensation to individuals.

The project is treated as framed for public purpose under the Right to Fair Compensation and Transparency in Land Acquisition, Rehabilitation and Resettlement Act, 2013 (30 of 2013) Section 2 (i)(b)(iii). It is in this base, Government of Kerala notified to initiate acquisition procedure.

Considering the benefit and interest of the public and the proposed project is treating as an inevitable need, in compared to the social impact and thereforethe project has to be implemented.



CHAPTER 2 DETAILED PROJECT DESCRIPTION

2.1 Background of the project, including developer's background and governance/ management structure.

The proposed project is located in Thiruvanthapuram Corporation of Thiruvanthapuram district Kerala which situated about 6 km away from the Secretariat and Thiruvanthapuram corporation office. Mannarakkonam is an important town ship of the capital city having a population of 35,000-40,000 approximately in a radius of one kilometer. Prominent institutions at Peroorkada include the Hindustan Latex Ltd, Peroorkada Government Hospital, Oolampara Mental Hospital, ESI Hospital, Peroorkada police station, the Peroorkada Market, several schools, a Law Academy and the local post office. The area has seen a rapid rise in urbanization with the setting up of the new civil station at Kudappanakunnu. Peroorkada is one of the important residential areas of the capital city. Fourteen residential associations having membership of 100 to 400 houses each are working in the area.

2.1.1. Requisition Authority

2.1.1. (a). Kerala Road Fund Board (KRFB)

Kerala Road Fund Board, established in 2001 by the Government of Kerala, is a funding agency for providing financial assistance to the transport facility projects in the state, Kerala Road Fund Board plays a pivotal role in the overall infrastructure development of Kerala. Requirement of a professional and statutory body to take up the fund management of Kerala State Public Works Department has given shape to the Kerala Road Fund Board (KRFB). Constituted primarily to oversee and manage non-budgetary funds and to organize such funds for developing and maintaining roads and other related infrastructure.

For mobilizing greater non-budgetary resources with the help of greater private sector partnership, the KRFB is entrusted with the responsibility of implementing developmental activities like:

- Managing the fund, monitoring and supervising the activities financed for road development
- Promoting Public Private Sector participation in infrastructural projects
- · Funding feasibility studies for innovative road projects
- · Constructing new roads wherever necessary



- Implementing Road Safety projects and campaigns for the safe and smooth movement of traffic
- Funding Research related to maintenance and development of roads
- Developing existing road network systems including upgrading roads maintained by the PWD
- Implementing futuristic projects like Rapid Transit Systems and Metro Rail Projects in Cities
- To raise funds by borrowing money necessary for the due discharge of its functions

KRFB considers themselves as the agency who helps to identify and promote effective measures of Kerala Roads on the basis of scientific research. Also work in areas which offer the greatest potential for a reduction in transport crashes and casualties and thereby ensure the safety of the public.

2.1.2. Land Acquisition Authority

Land acquisition Special Thahasildar (KIIFB) office Unit I, Vellayambalam, Thiruvanthapuram prepares the acquisition details. Boundary stones were laid by requisition authority. Alignment sketch and plan were prepared by Kerala Road Fund Board. The width of the road mentioned in the alignment is 18. 5meter. The present width of the road is an average of 9m only. Deputy Collector (LA), Thiruvanthapuram is monitoring the acquisition process for District Collector.

2.2. Rationale for project including how the project fits the public purpose criteria listed in the Act.

The proposed Project aimed to widen the Mannarakkonam – Peeroorkkada Road for smooth and safe road traffic. Therefore, the primary land affected by the project is the frontage land in both sides of the road. Both Peeroorkkada and Mannarakkonam are the important residential areas of the north –east part of Thiruvanthapuram Corporation. The developing connection road is one of the heavy traffic roads in the area. The traffic density identified in peak hours is 1600. The motor vehicle department spotted ten points in the road as accident prone area.

The project to develop and improve the Peroorkada- Mannarakkonam road is a long due development proposal of public to Government. Initially the State government entrusted Thiruvananthapuram Development Authority (TRIDA) to implement the work but later appointed Public Works Department as the requisition Agency and recently again transfer the responsibility to the Kerala Road Fund Board. The government has assured the allocation of Rs 100 core from the Kerala Infrastructure Investment Fund Board (KIIFB) fund

for the project that would improve one of the most traffic density roads in the city.

2.3 Details of project size, location, capacity, outputs, production targets, cost, risks.

Sl.No.	Risk Assumed	Approximate Quantity
1.	Loss of Residential house	33
2.	Loss of part of residential house	24
3.	Lossof land	312
4.	Loss of Building commercial/other	33
5.	Loss of part of commercial/other	37
6.	Loss of Business (THs)	19
7.	Loss of Business (NTHs)	14
8.	Business needs to be relocated (TH)	9
9.	Business need to relocated (NTH)	8
10.	Loss of Residential house of Squatters	0
11.	Loss of livelihood of squatters (Kiosks)	5
12.	Loss of water bodies like well, pounds etc.	39
	Loss of structure	238
14.	Loss of existing access	21
	Increased uneconomic holdings	17
	Lossof crops	40-50
17.	Loss of trees	250-350Nos
18.	Loss of livelihood	7
19.	Involved in land acquisition process	
20.		
21.	Relaxation in Municipal building rules	14
22.	Affected sub road access	20
23.	Affected PWD road access	3
24.	Loss of structures /Tributes statues by political parties	14
25.	Religious Cultural and Community Properties	14

2.3.1. Project Location

The proposed project is located in Thiruvanthapuram Corporation of Thiruvanthapuram district Kerala which situated about 6 km away from the Secretariat and Thiruvanthapuram corporation office. Mannarakkonam is an important town ship of the capital city having a population of 35,000-40,000 approximately in a radius of one kilometer. Peroorkada is one of the important residential areas of the capital city. Sixteen residential associations having membership of 100 to 400 houses each are working in the area.

This location is a Hindu dominated area with people belongs to different religion lives with harmony. Three Temples, one church shrine and few Christian prayer halls are having access from the road. Twenty sub roads are staring from the road and Nine locations are identified as commercial importance. The area receives approximately 148 rainy days per year which is in compromise to the state average.

2.4. Phase of project construction

Process of Land Acquisition started and detailed plan under preparation.

2.5. Core design features and size and types of facilities.

The project also aims to develop Mannarakonam – Vazhayila, Mannarakonam – sasthamangalam roads.

2.6. Need for ancillary infrastructural facilities.

Not Applicable

2.7. Work force requirements (temporary and permanent).

Not Applicable

2.8. Details of Social Impact Assessment / Environment Impact Assessment if already conducted and any technical feasibility reports.

Not Applicable

2.9. Applicable law and policies.

Sl.No.	Laws & Policies	Area of Application
1 nows or positio	The Right to Fair Compensation and Transparency in Land Acquisition, Rehabilitation and Resettlement Act 2013.	in the param distrib
2 auto	Land Acquisition Act 1893, Land Acquisition Act (Kerala) Rules 1990, Kerala Land acquisition Act 1961, Kerala Land Acquisition Act rules	Land acquisition
3	Kerala Shows and Establishment Act	Resettlement of Business

CHAPTER 3 STUDY APPROACH AND METHODOLOGY

3.1 Background

As per the Notification No.G.O(P) 407/2018/RD dated 13/06/2018, Government of Kerala has selected Saju.V.Itty, Executive Director, Kerala Voluntary Health Service and his Team as the SIA Unit to study the Social Impact Assessment on the land acquisition for the Peeroorkkada-Mannarakkonam Road in Peerookkada village of Thiruvanthapuram Thaluk of Thiruvanthapuram district. But due to some technical reason government re notify the project for Social Impact Assessment on 9th February 2021 and this report of SIA is prepared based on the new notification and subsequently conducted activities like social survey, focus group discussions, public hearing, issuing notices and communication etc.

3.2. Social Impact Assessment Team - Profile of Team Members

S1. No	Name & Address	Designation in the SIA Team	Profile
1 street s sil	Saju V. Itty	Team Leader	27 years experiences in social work, social survey including R&R experience in KSTP & Tsunami Rehabilitation. Conducted social research study on health child rights and rehabilitation & resettlement.
2	Rakesh R Nair	R & R Specialist & Social Investigator	12 years experiences in social work including social research, R & R activities and community mobilization.
3	Smitha R	R & R Specialist & Social Investigator	17 years experiences in social work including social research, R & R activities and community mobilization.
4	M.Ibrahimkutty	Sociologist	Rtd. Joint Director, Social Welfare Board.35 years of experience in social work.
4	Sheeba Johnson	Data Analyzer & Data entry	27 years experiences in social work and data entry operation.



5	N. VijayakumaraPilla	L.A. Consultant	Rtd. Revenue Inspector
6	O.C.Chandi	L.A. Consultant	Rtd. Village Officer

3.3. Study Approach

The land proposed to be acquired for the project is owned by 312 Tittle Holders in Peroorkada Village. Social Impact Assessment Unit Team Visited 312 Tittle Holders and collect opinion, family details, Socio-Economic details and suggestions by using pre prepared questionnaire. Apart from this SIA team has conducted discussion with Member of Legislative Assembly (MLA), Local Body Representatives i.e., Corporation Mayor, Ward Councilors, etc. and local public and recorded their suggestions and opinion.

3.4. Methodology& Tools

The study team reviewed the relevant and available documents in Special Tahsildar, KIIFB, Unit 1 Thiruvanthapuram office. Project alignment drawing and details collected from KRFB Office. SIA team had also made a site visit along with the land revenue officials for area identification and information dissemination. SIA team had also conducted a one-to-one discussion and consultation with all Title Holders and legal representatives of the affected families. Although SIA team had collected details by using pre prepared questionnaire.

3.5. Sources of data collected

- a) Office of the Special Tahsildar, KIIFB, Unit 1, Vellayambalam, Thiruvananthapuram
- b) Village office Perookkada.
- c) Kerala Road Fund Board Office
- d) Corporation Office.
- e) Taluk Office Thiruvananthapuram
- f) Project affected families and persons
- g) Local body leaders

3.6. Process and Schedule of Activities

13/06/2018, Government of Kerala has selected Saju.V.Itty,
 Executive Director, Kerala Voluntary Health Service.
 3
 13/06/2018, Government of Kerala has selected Saju.V.Itty,
 13/06/2018, Government

- Joint verification with L.A. Special Tahsildar Office on 16th July 2018.
- 10-08-2018 to 15-08-2018 Mapping of Stake Holders
- ❖ SIA conducted September 18/07/2018 30/11/2018.
- Public Consultation/ Discussion with Project Affected Title Holders on 01.11.2018
- 3/12/2018 -4/12/2018 Transit Walk, Observational Study and Case Studies
- Draft report submitted on 26/12/2018
- 09/02/2021- Government of Kerala issued new order for Social Impact Assessment Study.
- 10/02/2021- Secondary Data Collection
- 11/02/2021-13/02/2021- Mapping of Stake Holders
- * 13/02/2021-14/02/2021- SIA survey
- 14/02/2021- Public Consultation/ Discussion with Project Affected Title Holders
- 15/02/2021-16/02/2021- Transit Walk, Observational Study and Case Studies
- * 16/02/2021- Draft Report
- * 05/03/2021- Public Hearing
- 17-03-2021 Final Report

3.7. Points Raised During Individual and Group Discussion with Title Holders

- 1) Alternatives should be considered before finalization of the project.
- 2) The proposed project is not able to meet its objectives.
- 3) The project will be impacted on the peaceful living and privacy of Title Holders who are living near to the proposed road.
- 4) The affected and existing water sources will be protected or saved.
- 5) Compensation should be calculated based on the commercial importance of the land.
- 6) Government will resettle all the affected access.
- The affected Title Holders requested an exception from Corporation building rules.
- Some of the Title Holders will have no use bit land after acquisition.
 They request to acquire it also.



9) The Title Holders are demanding the detailed explanation on alignment, technical and levels detail before any further step in acquisition process.

3.8 Public Hearing - Peroorkada Village 05/03/2021, at SPS Grandhasala Hall, Vattiyoorkavu

Section 5 of Right to Fair Compensation and Transparency in Land Acquisition, Rehabilitation and Resettlement Act, of 2013 envisages that whenever a SIA study is required to be prepared the Government shall ensure that a Public Hearing is held at the affected area to ascertain the views of the affected families to be recorded and included in the SIA Report. Rule 14 of the Rules, 2015, have prescribed detailed procedure for the conduct of the public hearing.

SIA Unit took special care to inform the affected people in the area about Public Hearing by taking various steps like Notification for conducting public hearing as per Form 5 Rule 14 (1) of the RTFCTLARR Act, 2013. The notification was published in two Malayalam News Papers Mangalam and Janayugam Newspapers on 18/02/2021. A notice has been served to the affected families in hand for informing about the public hearing. SMS & Phone call messages were sent to all PAPs. The copy of notice was served to Local body members, Village Offices, Special Tahsildar KIIFB office and Kerala Road Fund Board Office. Adequate copies of the SIA draft report and summaries were made available on the day of the public hearing. The major highlights of the study were presented in local language by Chairman, SIA Unit.

Sl.No.	Points raised	Remarks
1 more and the second	The project affected people who expressed their views in the public hearing unanimously agreed on the need of the project. But some of them are disagree with the present alignment. Their major concern is that the proposed alignment is not justify the decision of the informal meeting they had with elected people's representatives and officials. They claimed that during all discussion on the development of the proposed road development officials and people's representatives offer to develop the alignment by acquiring land for the development by fixing present road center as the center of widened road. But the present alignment anywhere considers	public hearing told that if the SIA report approved by the expert committee, the technical experts from the requisition agency would verify each and every complaint raised by the PAPs regarding the alignment with spot visit and give reply to the PAPs.

10	People will be well informed in advance	This may mitigate the
9	Many residential title holders are losing their access, parking area, set back of the houses. They demanded either reduced the road width or shifted alignment to the opposite side to protect their access and parking area etc.	All the grievance will be addressed in time bound manner.
	that they do not have sufficient space to resettle the affected septic tank. They demanded technical support to resettled the septic tank or consider their residence as displaced.	case by case and take necessary decision.
8	Drinking water sources especially open wells and tube wells will be protected. Many residential title holders claimed	The study also supported the same. The matter will be verified
6	Conduct special consultation for cultural properties and if possible, the cultural properties could be saved.	R & R policy of the government also supported the point raised.
	The project should implement after ensuring the rehabilitation and resettlement of shops and establishments which are affected or displaced by the project.	The study also recommended the same.
5	Even though many residential houses are situated in the acquiring land. The nature of the land will be considered as commercial and fixing of compensation will consider this fact.	The study also recommended the same.
3	The land value will be fixed based on transparent proceedings. Revenue officials will conduct discussions and consultations with title holders and other PAPs. Special categorization made for land and residence displaced title holders.	The criteria developed for the fixing of compensation will be shared to PAPs.
2	The present alignment plan will publish in Government domains and made available for reference in village offices, corporation and panchayaths.	The study also recommended the people's demand.
***	this and even though many places the present road edge is the center. So they demanded a new alignment in which the center of the road become the center of the present road. An acquire land equally from both sides. They also see partiality approach in the development of alignment. So, they also demanded a thorough review of the present alignment.	in plant oils mone off to alevel oils towel- own below nade

MULLANKUZHY *
KOTTAYAM-2

29

	about the levels of the new road. Where ever the levels of the road increased more than two feet from the present level, the residence situated in that area will be considered as displaced / affected.	tron both suces The trong suces The trong in the trong suces The trong success The t
11	The remaining portion of the land after the acquisition will be treated as special property and give exceptions from building rules.	case and support the PAPs to resettle.
12	To ensure the objectivity of the current alignment, it will be reviewed by a team of independent experts.	



and sink reputation allow

	about the levels of the new road. Where ever the levels of the road increased more than two feet from the present level, the residence situated in that area will be considered as displaced / affected.	from both sides. The approach in the street so. Uter the country seview of the
11	The remaining portion of the land after the acquisition will be treated as special property and give exceptions from building rules.	case and support the PAPs to
12	To ensure the objectivity of the current alignment, it will be reviewed by a team of independent experts.	



and sint rebrance that

CHAPTER 4 LAND ASSESSMENT

4.1. Description of the land

The proposed project is located in Thiruvanthapuram Corporation of Thiruvanthapuram district Kerala which situated about 6 km away from the Secretariat and Thiruvanthapuram corporation office. Mannarakkonam is an important town ship of the capital city having a population of 35,000-40,000 approximately in a radius of one kilometer. Prominent institutions at Peroorkada include the Hindustan Latex Ltd, Peroorkada Government Hospital, Oolampara Mental Hospital, ESI Hospital, Peroorkada police station, the Peroorkada Market, several schools, a Law Academy and the local post office. The area has seen a rapid rise in urbanization with the setting up of the new civil station at Kudappanakunnu. Peroorkada is one of the important residential areas of the capital city. Fourteen residential associations having membership of 100 to 400 houses each are working in the area. This location is a Hindu dominated area with people belongs to different religion lives with harmony. ThreeTemples, one church shrine and few Christian prayer halls are having access from the road. Seventeen sub roads are staring from the road and Nine locations are identified as commercial importance. The area receives approximately 148 rainy days per year which is in compromise to the state average.

4-2. Entire area of impact under the influence of the project.

The project impact area is located in the north-eastern side of Thiruvananthapuram (Trivandrum) city, Kerala, India. Killi River flows through this area. It is one among the four legislative constituencies which are a part of Trivandrum city. It is one of the most important residential suburbs of the city and is an important link in connecting the city with several outer areas such as Kachani, Aruvikkara, Puliyarakonam, etc. It is a comparatively high-lying area of the city. This is one of the greenest parts of the city. Other important area near by this area are Maruthamkuzhi, Sasthamangalam, Elippodu, Kulasekharam etc.

4.3. Total land requirement for the project.

The total land requirement for the project is 2.79 hectors.

4.4. Present use of any public utilized land in the vicinity of the project area.

Not Applicable



Chapter 5 Estimation and Enumeration of affected family and assets

5.1. Families which are directly affected.

The social Impact Assessment Survey finds that 312 title holders are losing their land and out of it losing 33 residential houses, 70 commercial buildings and 238 structures. 6 families identified as economically vulnerable. Few women headed families and aged title holders need special attention and support during the process of land acquisition process. 118 Tittle holders are living more than 30 years and 146 tittle holders are living more than 20 years respectively in the project area. 44% are having inheritance property.

5.2. Families which are indirectly affected by the project.

The project impact area is located in the north-eastern side of Thiruvananthapuram (Trivandrum) city, Kerala, India. Killi River flows through this area. It is one among the four legislative constituencies which are a part of Trivandrum city. It is one of the most important residential suburbs of the city and is an important link in connecting the city with several outer areas such as Kachani, Aruvikkara, Puliyarakonam, etc. It is a comparatively high-lying area of the city. This is one of the greenest parts of the city. Other important area near by this area are Maruthamkuzhi, Sasthamangalam, Elippodu, Kulasekharam etc.

5.3. Inventory of productive assets and no significant lands.

All affected land holdings under the project is productive and significant.



Chapter 6 SOCIO ECONOMIC AND CULTURAL PROFILE

6.1. Demographic Details

The Socio Economic and Cultural profile of the area shows that 88% of the affected families are Hindus 10% belongs to Christians and 2% are Muslims. Sixteen Residential Associations are working in the area and all PAPs are belongs to any of this associations. The occupational distribution of THs shows that 25% are government servants, 17% are having business, 13% are employers in private firms,30% are belongs to other category including pensioners, unemployed etc. The economic distribution shows that 67% are having monthly income more than Rs.10,000. Twenty eight percent claimed that they have the monthly income less than Rs10, 000. But study finds out no economically vulnerable family as project affected. Socio Economic and cultural profile of the Project Affected Families (PAF) and person (PAP) shows that the area is having better social and economic indicators. The following tables show the details.

6.2. Age wise distribution of TH

Total	312
NA	14
Above 70	28
61 – 70	64
51 - 60	76
41 - 50	70
31-40	51
20-30	9
Age of THs	No of THs

6.3. Family size of THs

Family Size of THs	No of Families
0-1	4
2-3	121
4-5	161
6-7	11
Above 7	1
NA	14
Total	312

* MULLANKUZHY * KOTTAYAM-2

6.4. Educational Qualification of THs

Educational Qualification	No of THs
Below 10	23
SSLC	73
PDC	36
DEGREE	79
PG	25
Professional	27
Others	41
NA	14
Total	312

6.5. Religious Distribution

Total	312
NA	14
Christian	29
Muslim	8
Hindu	261
Religion of THs	No. of THs

6.6. Economic Distribution of THs

Economic Status of THs	No. of THs
APL	292
BPL	6
NA	14
Total	312

6.7. Occupational Distribution THs

Total	312
NA	14
Other	110
NRI	29
Govt. Job	21
Business	93
Private sector	45
Agricultural/plantation	
Major Occupation of THs	No of THs



6.8. Income distribution of THs

NA Total	14 312
Above 100000	4
76000 – 100000	17
51000 - 75000	19
26000 - 50000	69
10,000 - 25,000	117
Below 10000	72
Monthly Income of THs	No of THS

6.9. Health Status of THs

Health problem o	f No Of THs
Hypertension	14
Diabetics	33
CVD	2
Old age problem	11

6.10. Socio Economic Profile of Project Affected Family Members.

6.10.1. Age wise distribution of PAF Members

Total	1290
Above 70	63
61 - 70	92
51 - 60	205
41 - 50	222
31-40	182
21-30	207
11-20	210
≤10	109
Age of PAF Members	No of PAF Members

6.10.2. Educational Qualification of PAF Members

No of PAF Members
143
252
231
323
150 //
56

IMIMIVE

MULLANKUZHY

36

Others	26	
Total	1290	

6.11. Socio Economic Profile of Non-Tittle Holders

6.11.1 Type of Non-Title Holder

Sl.No. Type	Type of NTH	Activity				
		Commercial	Residential	Others		
1	Tenant	25	15	0		
2	Encroacher					
3	Squatter					
4	Other	ELECTRICAL SECTION OF		dittrement)		
	Total	40				

6.11.2. Age wise distribution of NTH

Age of THs	No of THs		
20-30	2		
31 -40	7		
41 - 50	17		
51 - 60	11		
61 - 70	2		
Above 70	1 manage Lawrence		
Total	40		

6.11.3 Educational Qualification of NTHs

Educational Qualification	No of THS
Below SSLC	3
SSLC	10
PDC	8
DEGREE	10
PG	4
Professional	3
Others	2
TOTAL	40



6.11.4 Religious Distribution

Religion of NTHs	No. of NTHs
Hindu	24
Muslim	10
Christian	6
Total	40

6.11.5 Economic Distribution of NTHs

Economic Status of THs	No. of THs
APL	38
BPL	2
Total	40

6.11.6 Income distribution of NTHs

Monthly Income of THs	No of THs
BELOW 10000	4
10,000 - 25,000	18
26000 - 50000	10
51000 - 75000	5
76000 - 100000	2
Above 100000	1
Total	40

CHAPTER 7 SOCIAL IMPACT MANAGEMENT PLAN

The proposed Project aimed to widen the Peerookkada – Mannarakkonam Road for smooth and safe road traffic. Therefore, the primary land affected by the project is the frontage land in both sides of the road. Both Peeroorkkada and Mannarakkonam are the important residential areas of the north –east part of Thiruvanthapuram Corporation. The developing connection road is one of the heavy traffic roads in the area. The traffic density identified in peak hours is 1800. The motor vehicle department spotted Ten points in the road as accident prone area.

The SIMP of Peeroorkkada - Mannarakkonam will approaches to social impact mitigation in two ways. One approach is to control the impact and the second is to compensate. The following table shows the overall approach of mitigation proposed.

7.1. Approach to Mitigation/ Measures to avoid, mitigate and compensate impact

Sl.No.	Risk Assumed	Approach	Mitigation Strategy	
1.	Loss of Residential House	Compensation & Resettlement	Compensate the loss and resettlement measures.	
2.	Loss of part of Residential House	Compensation &Resettlement	Compensate the loss	
3.	Loss of land	Compensation	Compensate the loss	
4.	Loss of part of land	Compensation	Compensate the loss	
5.	Loss of structure	Compensation	Compensate the loss	
6.	Loss of part structure	Compensation	Compensate the loss	
7.	Loss of Commercial/ other Building	Compensation	Compensate the loss	
8.	Loss of Part of Commercial/ other Building	Compensation	Compensate the loss	



9.	Loss of business of Title holders.	Compensation	Compensate the lose
10.	Loss of business of Non-Title holders.	Compensation	Compensate the lose
11.	Loss of business of street vendors	Compensation	Compensate the lose
12.	Loss of rented houses	Compensation	Compensate and resettle.
13.	Loss of livelihood	Compensate	Paid appropriate compensation
14.	Loss of water bodies like well, pounds etc.	Control, Avoid	Saving & protecting
15.	Loss of water supply pipes	Control, Avoid	Resettle
MINE TE	supply pipes	190 3) - attabases	10 10 11 11
16.	Loss of parking area	Compensation	Compensate the lose with Technical support
17.	Loss of existing access	Control	Study and include the plan of resettlement in the implementation plan
18.	Loss of access to sub roads	Control	Study and include the plan of resettlement in the implementation plan
19.	Road is very near to houses	Safety/Resettlement	Take necessary action for the safety of houses.
20.	Formation of Bitland (uneconomic holdings)	Control	Acquire the uneconomic holdings
21.	Loss of waiting sheds	Resettle	Resettle
22.	Loss of trees	Compensate & Control	Compensate the loss and plant equal number of trees in government lands.
23.	Loss of cash corps	Compensation	Compensate the lose

24.	Loss of cultural and community properties	Control & Resettle	Compensate the loss or resettle		
25.	Bit land and partially affected structure.	Control	Relaxation on building rules but Consider each case separately		
26.	Business loss of Squatters	Compensate	Compensate the lose		
27.	Involved in land acquisition process	Control	Ensure community participation in the whole process.		
28.	Productive use of remaining land	Control	Case by Case approach and Include provisions in the compensation package.		
29.	Grievance	Control	Functional grievance redressal committee at village and district level.		

7.2. Measures that are included in the terms of Rehabilitation and Resettlement

Not Applicable

7.3. Measures that the Requiring Body has stated it will introduce in the Project Proposal

Not Applicable

7.4. Alterations to project design and additional measures that may be required to address the extend and intensity of impacts across various groups as identified during the Social Impact Assessment Process.

Not Applicable



7.5. Detailed Mitigation Plan

Potential Impact	Positive	Likely	Magnitude	Pre-	Post -
360 367 376	/ Negative	hood	es of Compe	Mitigati on Level of Impact	Mitigat ion Level of
ennumber			DESTRUCTION OF THE REAL PROPERTY.	on Boulean	Impact
Loss of Residential House	Negative	Possible	High	High	Mediu m
Loss of part of Residential House	Negative	Possible	High	High	Mediu m
Loss of land	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of part of land	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of structure	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of part structure	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of Commercial/ other Building	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of Part of Commercial/ other Building	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of business of Title holders.	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of business of Non-Title holders.	Negative	Possible	Low	Low	Low
Loss of business of street vendors	Negative	Possible	Low	Low	Low
Loss of rented houses	Negative	Possible	Low	Low	Low
Loss of livelihood	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of water bodies like well, pounds etc.		Possible	High	Medium	Medium
Loss of water supply	Negative	Possible	Low	Low	Low

MULLANKUZHY *
KOTTAYAM-2

Loss of parking area	Negative	Possible	High	Medium	Medium
Loss of existing access	Negative	Possible	High	Medium	Medium
Loss of access to sub roads	Negative	Possible	Low	Low	Low
Road is very near to houses	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Formation of Bit- land (uneconomic holdings)	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Loss of waiting sheds	Negative	Possible	Low	Minimum	Low
Loss of trees	Negative	Possible	Low	Minimum	Low
Loss of cash corps	Negative	Possible	Low	Minimu	Low
Loss of cultural and community properties	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Bit land and partially affected structure.	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Business loss of Squatters	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Involved in land acquisition process	Negative	Possible	Minor	Low	Low
Productive use of remaining land	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Low
Grievance	Negative	Possible	Moderate	Medium	Mediu m



CHAPTER 8 SOCIAL IMPACT MANAGEMENT PLAN AND INSTITUTIONAL FRAMEWORK

8.1- Institutional structure for key personal

Key persons responsible for mitigation	Role in mitigation			
District Collector	Compensation & Grievance redress			
Deputy Collector (L.A)	Compensation			
Special Thahasildar	Compensation			
District Forest Officer	Compensation measuremen for trees			
Requisition Authority	Resettlement of access and structure valuation			



CHAPTER 9 SOCIAL IMPACT MANAGEMENT BUDGET AND FINANCING OF MITIGATION

9.1 Costs of all resettlement and rehabilitation costs

Not Applicable

9.2 Annual budget and plan of action

Not Applicable

9.3 Funding sources with breakup

Not Applicable



CHAPTER 10 SOCIAL IMPACT MANAGEMENT PLAN MONITORING AND EVALUATION

10.1. Key Monitory and Evaluating Indicators

- Participation of THs in DLPC meeting
- Number of direct purchases happened.
- Methodology of fixing compensation
- o No. of affected access resettle
- Amount of compensation paid for land/structure
- o Entitlement of PAPs-land/cash
- Number of business re-established
- Utilization of compensation
- House sites/business sites purchased
- Successful implementation of Income Restoration Schemes
- Formation of Grievance Redressal Committee
- Number of time GRC met
- Number of appeals placed before grievance redressal cell
- Number of grievances referred and addressed by GRC
- Number of cases referred and addressed by arbitration
- Number of PAPs approached court
- Women concern

10.2. Reporting mechanisms and monitoring roles

Not Applicable

10.3. Plan of Independent Evaluation

Not Applicable



CHAPTER 11 ANALYSIS OF COSTS AND BENEFITS ANDRECOMMENDATION ON ACQUISITION

The visible socio-Economic impact of the project is the loss of land of 312 Tittle holders and out of it loss of 33 residential houses, 70 commercial building, and 238 structures of title holders and loss of business of 25 nontitle holders. 24 houses are partially affected by the project. Out of 33 affected residential houses 23 are residing by owners 10 houses are rented. 4 abended houses are also in the project area. 16 affected households are having less than five cents of land after the acquisition. This may affect their plan to resettle the building in the remaining portion of the land. 6 economically vulnerable families are identified. Among them 4 tittle holders losing their houses. 45 title holders are having entrepreneurships in their own buildings.11 religious structures and 3 Cultural structures are also affected by the project.

Some women headed families and Aged title holders need some sort of help during the acquisition process. Formation of bit land happened in the cases of 14 title holders. Government will consider them as special category in fixing the compensation and acquire it. Out of it eight are facing total displacement. These lively hood losses are considered seriously and develop special rehabilitation packages. 74 Tittle holders are losing their access and 34 title holders are losing their parking area and frontage land of houses this will affect their privacy and easy access. This impact will be studied before the implementation and develop mitigation strategies. 39 land holders will be losing their private drinking water sources.

Since the number of economically vulnerable families and displaced houses are few the impact of the project is considered as minimum and able to mitigate with rehabilitation and resettlement packages. In compared to the development potential, number of beneficiaries and public importance of the project the calculated negative social impact is negligible.

Eight sub roads (corporation roads) and Four PWD roads are starting or emerging or crossing the project road and the widening and development will largely benefited to the users of these roads too.

The project affected people who faced the impact of displacement or partial loss of structure are suggested that an alignment with equal acquisition from both sides of the existing road may or alignment with the existing road center as center of the new road may considerably reduce their impact. They also insist that the above parameter should consider as the basis of the new project. People's representatives had conducted spot visit in many

47

MULLANKUZH) KOTTAYAM-2 complained areas and listen the grievance. A pre noticed visit of representative of requisition agency, Revenue officials, People's representatives may help to address these grievances at an instant. This may also help to stop the spreading of falls information.

Even though many people are residing in the corridor of Impact (COI) (both sides of the project road) the nature of the land is commercial. So, while calculating the compensation this will be considered. Categorization of the project area based on its commercial importance may mitigate the impact largely.

This project is a long due development initiative and therefor people are fed up with the discussion regarding the project. Some title holders are facing problem to renovate the residence /building or construct the structures or sale the property etc. Therefore, they demanded a time bound implementation and completion of the project. Study also found that a time bound implementation plan with clear communication / dissemination strategy may minimize the impact reduce the number of grievances.

The project impacted the essential structures like ground level water storage tanks, Toilet pits, Septic tanks, etc. of some residence, even though the residence structure may not affect. If the affected families are not having sufficient space to resettle these essential structures, the building will be termed as total displaced in the Rehabilitation and resettlement Plan.

Some of the Title holders not having sufficient land for building construction in comply with Corporation building rules. After studying each case and give exceptions in necessary cases may mitigate the impact and increases community participation.

Some title holders are complained about the way of placing the boundary stone. People are expecting more participatory strategies in these types of activities. Press briefing, social media information, publishing notices in public places etc. may ensure community participation and transparency in the process.

Organizations like Residence Associations, Vyapari Vyavasayi assosiations, Vyapari vyavasayi samithi are active among the THs and NTHs. The partnership of these organizations in the preparation of rehabilitation and resettlement plan of THs and NTHs will help to reduce the grievances and improve its efficiency.

Several grievances/compliances regarding the alignment and request to save the house and structure from the impact are received during the social survey and public hearing. These compliances and listed, filed and

TORATE

submitted to the requisition agency, Deputy Collector (LA) and Special Tahsildar (LA-KIIFB). Addressing these compliance and grievances with technical verification and spot visit may mitigate the impact and ensure transparency. This may also increase the level of community participation and involvement.

No visible impact noticed in Lifestyle, Culture and Quality of life, Cohesion and Health of Title Holders and Community in the project area due to the project. A minimum duration of project implementation will minimize the impact of the project and maximize the mitigation. The proposed acquisition does serve public purpose and more over there was an overwhelming consensus among people, people' representatives, trade associations too with regard to the benefits accruing due to the proposed project.

Constitute grievance redressal committees in Project level or Local Body level will speed up the process of redressal and mitigate the impact. Woman headed families, economically vulnerable THs and Some elder THs need external support to prepare documents, present land records and attending hearing etc. Ensure special attention to these segments of THs will widen the scope of impact mitigation process.

In case of non-title holders no one identified as vulnerable. Twenty-Five businesses are area specific. There for relocation will cause business loss for minimum six months. Government can consider joint rehabilitation of non-title holders by identify land and construct building instead of giving compensation to individuals.

The project is treated as framed for public purpose under the Right to Fair Compensation and Transparency in Land Acquisition, Rehabilitation and Resettlement Act, 2013 (30 of 2013) Section 2 (i)(b)(iii). It is in this base, Government of Kerala notified to initiate acquisition procedure.

Considering the benefit and interest of the public and the proposed project is treating as an inevitable need, in compared to the social impact and therefore the project has to be implemented.

Chairman

Social Impact Assessment Unit



Annexure

- 1. List of PAFs.
- 2. Photographs Field Investigation.
- 3. Form No. 5 Notification.
- 4. Notice Public Hearing.
- 5. Public Hearing Attendance.
- 6. Gazette Notifications regarding SIA study.
- 7. Name and details of PAPs who submitted Complaints during the SIA Study.



Social Impact Assessment Study of Mannarakkonam- Peroorkada Road

(2.79 Hectare)
Peroorkada Village

Annexures

KERALA VOLUNTARY HEALTH SERVICES

COLLECTORATE P.O. MULLANKUZHY KOTTAYAM – 686002

E-mail: keralavhs@yahoo.co.in Web: www.keralavhs.com



മണ്ണറകോണം - പേരൂർക്കട റോഡ്

പേരൂർക്കട വില്ലേജ്

ക്രമ	പേര്	വിലാസം	സർവ്വേ	ഫോൺ	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
നം			നംബർ	നംബർ	/ വാടക ക്കാരൻ
1.	റേഷൻ കട	സർവ്വീസ് സഹകരണ കോഷറേറ്റീവ് ബാങ്ക് , മണ്ണാറ കോണം	74/63	8281900930	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
2.	സനക്	ഇന്ദീവരം, കാവ ല്ലുർ ലെയീൻ, കാഞ്ഞീരം പാറ, വട്ടിയുർകാവ്	74/62	9447928430	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
3.	വേണുഗോപാൽ	രുദ്ര പ്രയാഗ് വീ.എൻ.അർ.എ. എ 21		9447305549 9446490359	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
4.	വീജയലക്ഷ്മി	ശ്രീരാഗം, മണ്ണറകോണം വട്ടി യുർകാവ്,	79/91	9446490359	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
5.	വി.കെ. ജയറാം	തറവാട് മണ്ണറകോണം വട്ടി യുർകാവ്	84/41	9446319836	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
6.	പ്രസന്ന ശശീധ രൻ	വീ.എൻ ആർ. എ. 19 , പ്രശാന്ത്	84/41	9387735353	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
7.	ബാലകൃഷ്ണൻ		38/435	9388788510	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
8.	മജ്ജു ആർ. നായർ - ഭാരൃ ശ്രീനാഥ്	ഭാരതി വിലാസം		9447866002	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
9.	ഗോപാലകൃ ഷ്ണൽ	ഭാരതി വിലാസം 33/434	38/345	2354072 9388515514	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
10.	ശ്യാം	പുരയിടം	B1 – 87 2540	9400182709	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
11.	മല്ലിക ഗോപകു മാർ	ശ്രീവിലാസ്	B1 – 87	9747968896	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
12.	അശോക്കുമാർ	മോഹനാലയം	87/9	9567607054	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
13.	മുജീബ്	അനൂപ് ട്രേഴ്സ്	11/112, 11	7559070330	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



	റഹ്മാൻ	മണ്ണാകോണം, പേരൂർക്കട			
14.	ശുഭ. ഐ.	ഇന്ദീവരം 33/426	87/10	9387297437	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
15.	രാധാ ദേവീ	ശശി വിഹാർ 33/423	31.87 28739	9746987446	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
16.	അശോക് കുമാർ	ശോഭിത മന്ദിരം	1742/ A	9946686635	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
17.	സനൽ കുമാർ	ഉത്രം	6.48 87/3-1	9048488920	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
18.	പുത്തുർകോണം ദേവീ ക്ഷേത്രം ആർച്ച്	കാണിക്ക വഞ്ചി			
19.	ഗിരീഷ്			8129831487	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
20.	സഇജു പാര്ക്കിംഗ് ഏരിയ				ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
21.	മഹാദേവൻ	മനോജ് നിവാസ് പുത്തുർകോണം മണികണ്ഠേശ്വരം	T.P. 40402 BC 86	9946108354 8281784240	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
22.	ചന്ദ്രകാന്തം	T.C. 33/311			
23.	ഭരാഭ		75-70	9446846085	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
24.	അഖില കെ.എസ്.	നന്ദനം T.C. 10/11/11	13171 31.86 BL-86 13/71	7907750925	
25.	ജോസഫ് സാമു വൽ	ആൻഡലിൻ ഗൾഫ്		T.C.10/11 11-2 V.K.31491 സെകൃുരിറ്റി ഡേവിഡ് 8086487644	
26.	രാധാകൃഷ്ണൻ	ചോതി T.C.22/1109	1714316 2/2	7034192150	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
27.	ബിനി ഐ. സന്തോഷ്	പുതുവൽ പുത്തൻ വീട് മേലെത്തു	1316	9074168727	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



	കുമാർ	മേലെ മണി കണ്ഠേശ്വരം			
28.	സുനിൽ എസ്.	സ്തുതി	T 13191 86/9	9747886595	ഉടമസ്ഥന
29.	സുരേന്ദ്രൻ നായർ	ശ്രീ തിലക്	86/10	9744036039	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
30.	എസ്. കരുണാ കരൻ	T.C.10/1109		9744183423	ഉടമസ്ഥന
31.	ചന്ദ്രിക	ലക്ഷമി വിലാസ് മേലെത്തു മേലെ	86/40	9995231626	ഉടമസ്ഥന
32.	രമാമണി	രമാകുമാരം T.C.10/1108	86/60	04712364778	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
33.	നൈധത്ര	അഞ്ജുഷ T.C.10/1107 മേലെത്തു മേലെ		906183441	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
34.	ശിവസുരൃ	ശിവസുരൃ T.C.10/1102 മേലെത്തു മേലെ		04712360558 9447427555	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
35.	ചിന്നു ജി.	ബേക്കറി മേലെത്തു മേലെ	86/12	9895830165	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
36.	വിജയ ലക്ഷ്മി	പാഞ്ചജനൃം മേലെത്തു മേലെ	249/22	9446178413	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
37.	വർഗ്ഗിസ്	വലിയപറമ്പിൽ വർഗ്ഗിസ്		9847489127	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
38.	അനിൽ കുമാർ	ശ്രീകാര്യം മേലെത്തു മേലെ	249/16 249/17	9142310499	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
39.	ഗണേശ് പി.നാ യർ	മേലത്ത് തിരുവാ തിര T.C. 33/1911	249/14	9961432653	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
40.	വസന്ത കുമാരി	വസന്ത ഭവൻ T.C. 33/178	80/79	94461779509	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
41.	സുരേഷ് കുമാർ	T.C. 10-11-01	80/81	9526950214 (സുകുമാ രൻ നായർ	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
42.	സുകുമാരൻ നായർ	MMRA 126 അമൃത് വില്ല T.C 1098 (1)	80/57	9526950214	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
43.	ജി. സന്തോഷ്	സൺവൃു മേലെത്തു മേലെ	B L 80 54 -1	9388443190	ഉടമസ്ഥന്



44.	ലതാംബിക	T.C 10/1081 33/37		9946868013	
45.	വിമലാ	നന്ദു ഭവൻ T.C 33/35		9495002775	
46.	സി.ശശീധരൻ	പുതുഒന്റ പുത്തൻ വീട്	B L 80/54	2361354	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
47.	പരമേശ്വരൻ നായർ (ജയകു മാർ)	മേലത്തുമേലെ പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	80/41	9497847979	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
48.	ഇന്ദു കെ.എസ്.	പാളയം വിളാ കത്ത് വിട് മേലത്തുമേലെ, മ ണികണഠേശ്വരം പി.ഓ.	80/41	7558066966	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
49.	സരസ്വതി	കടയറ, പുത്തൻ വീട്, മേലത്തുമേലെ	29-01/5 5	9605231739	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
50.	രാജൻ	T.C 33/30		99961967224	
51.	ഷിബുരാജ്	നന്ദുഭവൻ പാറയം വിളാകം മേലത്തുമേലെ	40 (BL - 80)	9495002775	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
52.	പള്ളി	സെവൻത്ത് ഡെ അഡ്വൻ്റ്ററിസ്റ്റ്	80/34 80/36	9447009076 ബാബു ഫ്രൻസിസ്റ്റ്	
53.	രാജേന്ദ്രൻ	കടയറ പുത്തൻവീട് മേലത്തുമേലെ	10/469	9995709262	ഉദമസ്ഥന്
54.	രാമചന്ദ്രൻ കെ.	കടയറ പുത്തൻവീട് മേലത്തുമേലെ	10/469	9961967229	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
55.	അൽത്താഫ്	ബാങ്കേഴ്സ് ഗ്രീൻ വില്ല, എം.എം.ആർ. എ. 95/1 മേലത്തുമേലെ	85 -02/59 18-00/81	9048102206	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
56.	തങ്കച്ചൻ	ചേവക്കുഴി, കുന്നു വിളകത്ത് വിട്, മേലക്കുമേലെ	17/2	9846067557	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



57.	എൻ.ആർ. പിള്ള	പത്മശ്രീ TC 10/1072 (2) മേലക്കുമേലെ, മ ണികണഠേശ്വരം പി.ഓ.	80/31	9445303117	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
58.	ജോൺ പി.	ജെ.വി.ഹൗസ്, ചേവക്കുഴി, വിള യിൽ വീട, മണിക	BL 80/72 (No informati on)	9744111470	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
F0	2 6 2 2 2 2 2 2 3	ണഠേശ്വരം പി.ഓ.	TC 33/18	0.1.000000	
59.	കൃഷ്ണ കുമാർ	ശ്രീ സുമ, TC 93	9/80	9447038029	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
60.	ദീജ സുഖി	നികുഞജം	03/78	9447964832	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
61.	ദിലിപ് സുഖി	നികുഞജം	05/10	9846111229	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
62.	ദീപ്തി സുഖി	നികുഞജം TC 10/10/62 മേലക്കുമേലെ	1433- 09 4/1/2	9497224207	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
63.	പാർവ്വതി ടെന്നീസ് കോർട്ട്	ശ്രീനായക, സൂര്യ 87, മണ്ണാമുല വസ്തു:മണ്ണാമുല പാലത്തിനു സമീപം	BL -80/2	9447056741 8848662925	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
64.	വർഗീസ് ചെറി യാൻ	Popson പാർട്ട്നർ കമ്പനി പ്രോഷർട്ടി	1432-1 1433-4/1 / 1/2	9447065780 9447803056	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
65.	അശ്വതി	ശ്രീലേഖ നിവാസ് മണ്ണാമുല, എം,ആർ.എ. (ഐ. എ)	79/68, 69	9746572075	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
66.	പി.എ.എബ്രഹാം	ഗിരിപ്രസാദ്, ഹണി,സൊസൈറ്റി ലാന്റ്, പ്ളോട്ട് (2)	79/62	996938979	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
67.	രാജേഷ് കുമാർ	രാജേഷ് ഭവൻ മണ്ണാമൂല MRA- 12	66	0471 2433577	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
68.	വി.ശിവശങ്കരൻ നായർ	ചെമ്മരാം കുഴി വീട്, മണ്ണാമൂല	10/1061 31/1412	9995229852	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
69.	ബാലകൃഷ്ണ	MRA- 13 മണ്ണാമുല			ഉടമസ്ഥന്



70.	സി.എം.ജോർജ്	ഇരട്ടയാനിക്കൽ	TC 33/1451	9961329605	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
			47/78		
71.	ഗൗരവ്,	TC 31/1457 (1)		984730126	
	ശ്രീപത്മം	പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ			
72.	ത്ര	TC 31/1464 (1) 2ஹ223ല			
73.	സഭാശിവൻ നായർ	തിവരാജ് ഭവൻ, മണ്ണാമൂല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ ശിവപ്രസാദം	47/75	9446863420	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
74.	രാജ്യമ്മ & സഭാ ശിവൻ നായർ	TC 31/1455 പുണർതം ശിവരാജ് ഭവൻ, മണ്ണാമൂല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	246/7 239/1	8129536866 9446863420	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
75.	ശശീധരൻ നായർ (റ്റിനു)	ഉമ നിലയം MRA – 17 മണ്ണാമൂല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	246/8	9446336914	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
76.	ദസ്തഗീർ	MRA - 18. TC 10/1060/1 74/47 2000023291		9249444272	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
77.	ചെറിയാൻ ജി. വർഗീസ്	തായ്വില പുത്തൻ ബെഗ്ളാവ്, കുഴിമ ത്തികടവ് പി.ഓ. കൊല്ലം	BL-47/70	9895991982	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
78.	പരമേശ്വരൻ നായർ	അനുഗ്രഹ MRA – 22, 10/1057-2	47/68	9846441841	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
79.	ഭുവനേന്ദ്രകുമാർ	TC10/1053 MRA 22 10/1057	47/59	9387717210	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
80.	ഗിതാകുമാരി	ശാരഭാമ്മ, പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	57	9995161617	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
81.	സബീന	സബീന, മണ്ണാമൂല, പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	47/138	0471 2722853	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
82.	ബാലകൃഷ്ണൻ നായർ	ഭഗവതി വിലാസം മണ്ണാമുല, പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	47/137	9961042382	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
83.	കാഞ്ചന മോഹൻ	അമരാവതി ഗാർഡൻസ്	BL - 47 50-2 51	8547305086 2435086	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



84.	കാർത്തിക മോഹൻ	TC 31/1432 - MRA - 54	BL -47	8547864010	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
		0.0	/50-1		
85.	സതികുമാരി	സതിവിലാസം മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	49	9995842664	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
86.	ബാലചന്ദ്രൻ നായർ	ലക്ഷ്മി, MRA – 57/ A മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	24-5 (3172)	8547037172	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
87.	സനിൽകുമാർ	രേവതി MRA – 58 TC 31/1424	105	9495123903	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
88.	സോമൻ	ചൈതനു TC 4/478	47	9847152808	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
89.	രമണി	ശിവപദ TC 31/1423	47/46	8281215367	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
90.	രാജേന്ദ്രൻ	ശാരദ ഭവൻ മണ്ണാ മൂല, MRA-60 TC 31/1422	45	9845769227	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
91.	ശ്രീകുമാരൻ നായർ	ശാന്തി TC 10/1044 മണ്ണാമൂല MRA 97	11/66	9447125356	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
92.	രമൃ ആർ. എം	പൂരം, മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ TC 31/1412 മണ്ണാമൂല MRA 98	24-1	9447557189	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
93.	രമാദേവീ	രമ വിലാസം MRA 99, TC 31/1409 പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	47/24	773641223	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
94.	ശ്രീകലാദേവി മുരളി	കൃഷ്ണ സദൻ മണ്ണാമൂല ,MRA 100 പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	47/98	8301907023 9387480278	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
95.	നാണുട്ടൻ	മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട			
96.	അംബിക	TC 10/1032	47/22	9495321987	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
97.	ശ്രീകല	മയുരം ,TC 10/1033 MRA 102	97	9495321487	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
98.	രാജേന്ദ്രൻനായ ർ	ശ്രീകൃപ, വിളയിൻ പുത്തൻ വീട്, MRA 104 പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	135	9496331866	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
99.	ഗീതാകുമാരി	രവീന്ദ്ര ഭവൻ	47/125	9995161617	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
100.	അശ്വതി	ശശിഭവൻ മണ്ണാ	324/9	8547893175	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



	ഐെ.എസ്.	മൂല, പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	47/17	9497012694	
101.	ബിന്ദു	രമണിയം	47/15	9496002283	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
102.	നായർ രാമചന്ദ്രൻ	രമണിയം	47/15	9447696681	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
103.	ജലജ രാഘവൻ	ലക്ഷ്മി വിലാസം	97/ 87	9349354550	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
104.		TC 31/1347			
105.	അമ്പിളി	ജലജ വിലാസം	113	9496258713	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
106.	ലളിതമ്മ	ഹരിനിവാസ്	41/68	8129115500	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
107.	എം. മഹേശ്വരൻ നായർ അരുൺ നായർ	ഇടക്കുളം, വാർഡ് no.13, വീട് no 123, പേരുർക്കട, തിരുവനന്തപുരം	9/80	9866229666 866564061	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ & വാടകക്കാ രൻ
108.	സരളമ്മ	തേജസ് TC 131/10355 മണ്ണാമൂല, പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	9/81 52	9633257217	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
109.	എൻ.ഡി.ദാസ്	നിസാബിൻ, മണ്ണാ മൂല, പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	52	0471 2433794	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
110.	ഗിരിജ ദേവി	കൈലാസ്, CRAM 67, TC 51/845-3, മണ്ണാ മൂല, പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	9/123	9995033234	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
111.	വീണ	അശ്വതി TC 20/39	131-9 76	9496702216	ഉടമത്തന്
112.	സിബാനിൻ	TC 31/1331 GCN 401		0471 2433794	
113.	സുധകുമാരി	സുധാലയം TC മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	9/75	0471 2439386 9447222120	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
114.	ഷുക്കൂർ	ഷക്കിർ മൻസിൻ പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ CRAM 63	137	9633125727	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
115.	ശ്രീകുമാർ	ഠദവി വിലാസ് TC 13/04			
116.	അഷ്തോഷ് മിശ്ര	TC 31/1276		9387854753	



117.	കൃഷ്ണപ്രസാദ്	TC 5/838, ശ്രികൃഷ്ണ	1167/2	9947153344	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
		അസോസീയേഷ			
		ൻ, പ്രശാന്ത് TC			
		CRAM 60 TC 10/885(1),			
		VRA 153 മണ്ണാമൂല TC 5/834			
118.	സുകുമാരൻ	രോഹിണ്യി	73	9400677521	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
110.	11000000		13	9400077321	\$23(10II(10
		മണ്ണാമൂല			
440		പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ			
119.	നളിനി	ശ്രീ ഗണേശ്	9/71	0471	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
		മണ്ണാമൂല		22439146	
		പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ			
120	- Lead only	TC 31/1335 TC 31/1227 31/1228			
120.	ചന്ദ്രമോഹൻ				
121.	ഗോപകുമാർ	ചൈതന്യ ഗാർഡൻ TC 31/1335	9/71 -1	9496252060	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
122.	നടരാജപചന	മയൂരം TC 5/833 TC 31/1333	60	9496252060	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
123.	ലെതിസ്	ലെതിസ് ഭവൻ TC 31/1193		**	
124.	ഗോപകുമാർ	TC 5/791		9947113890	
125.	ഗോപിനാ	സാരഥി TC 5/832	53	243183	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
	ഥവാര്യർ	മണ്ണാമുല		9400731383	
	3	പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ B1/1332			
126.	കിരൺ	ന്യുജനറേഷൻ			
127.	സുസൺ മാത്യു	പാറയിൽ GNP 77		9496201188	
128.	ശ്രീകുമാർ	ദേവി വിലാസ് GCN	9/147	9447488877	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
		- 239 aണ്ണാമൂല		18-3	2-11102110
129.	ബി.ചന്ദ്രൻ	TC 22/2074 GCN - 235	9/148	9446039637	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
	0.21.22(10.10	TC 31/1305			\$23(10T)(0
130.	അനിൻ ശേശ	റെ വിൽ അ പർം	9/147 BL 9 –	9446539839	
150.	അസിൻ (സെക്ര ട്ടറി), രമേശ് (കെ	ഭാക്ഷിൻ അഷാർറ്റ് മെന്റ് TC 31/1276 þ	44- 1, 45	9496847542	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
	യർ ടെയ്ക്കർ)	1305 GCN – 235			
121			40 = 5		
131.	രാജേഷ് രാമച	പ്രണവം TC 5/808 (3) GCN – 20	10/284	0471	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
	ന്ദ്രൻ	10 0/000 (0) 0014 - 20		2433725	
				9495953725	



132.	ചന്ദ്രശേഖരൻ	വൈശാഖം TC 5/765 മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	56	9995129646	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
133.	സജയകുമാർ	പുണർതം, മണ്ണാ മൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ TC 31/1232/1	224	9496366610	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
134.	ശ്രീഭദ്ര സി.വി. നായർ	ശ്രീഭദ്ര മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	10/106		ഉടമസ്ഥന്
135.	സുജിത്ത് കുമാർ വി.എസ്.	പാലാവില പുത്തൻവിട്, മണ്ണാ മൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ (കേരളാ ഇന്റസ്ട്രി യൽ സെക്യുരിറ്റി ഓഫിസ്)	10/284	0471 2437292 9747389669	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
136.	എസ്. രമാദേവി	TC 5/765 മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ TC 5/800	10/229	0471 2438030	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
137.	ഡോ. അഷറഫ്	റയാൻ, മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	BL 10/103	9497698614	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
138.	ഡോ.വേണു അലീഫ് ആർകെഡ്	ശിശിരം HNO 102 TC 5/603, GC നഗർ, 1st ലൈൻ, മണ്ണാ മൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	10/99	9446507876	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
139.	ഹരിറാം സീംഗ്	ഹരിറാം സിംഗ് 765 മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട	10/90	9895775732	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
140.	ജനിൽ മുസ്തഫ	ന്യു ജനറേഷൻ GCN -83 മണ്ണാമൂല	7/135	9507765220	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
141.	മണികണ് ഠ ൻ	വൃന്ദാവനം GNP 88, TC 31/1192	7/134	9659295920	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
142.	ലെസ്ലി തങ്കച്ചൻ	ഷാലോം TC 5/785 മണ്ണാമൂല റോഡ് പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	79	2433652 9446913652	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
143.	രജിത	ആനന്ദ് മണ്ണാമൂല റോഡ് പേരുർക്കട	BL 10/78	9605732257	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



144.	രാജേരി	GNP 75 രാജേരി	49/6	9544081024	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
145.	ലക്ഷ്മി	ലക്ഷ്മി GNP 74	10/182	9846060108	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
146.	റോഡ്				
147.	ജോൺ ചെറി യാൻ	ഡെൽസി TC 5 /781	4-39-2/ 3	9846032761	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
148.	വിജയമ്മ	TC 5 /780 പുതു മയിൽ പുത്തൻ വിട്		9048085116	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
149.	ഗുരുസ്വാമി	ആർ.ബി.ഭവൻ, TC 5/779, GNP 69, മണ്ണാ മൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	1072	9447388157	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
150.	അലക്സാണ്ടർ	ആലീസ് സ്പ്രേ പെയിംന്റംഗ്	B -10/ 293	9495666286	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
151.	ബാബു	ശരത് ഭവൻ TC 5748/1	439/3-1	9072239250	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
152.	അമ്പിളി (പെട്ടി ക്കട)	പുതുമയിൽ പുത്തൻ വിട്	439/3-1	9562453171	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
153.	അനിൽ ജി	പുതുമയിൽ പുത്തൻ വിട്	439/3-1	9895738572	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
154.	വൽസലകുമാരി	വിനിവില്ല 31/1/14	10/167	9446539745	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
155.	സുകുമാരൻ	TC 5/767			ഉടമസ്ഥന്
156.	മധുകുമാർ	TC 5/767	439	8606255296	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
157.	ഓമന രാജൻ	TC 5/766	10/165	8078192541	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
158.	ഡോ.സി.സുധാ കരൻ	TC 5/762 കാർത്തിക ജോതി			
159.	അനിൽകുമാർ	ശ്രീമഹാദേവ PRA - 112, പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	159	9496254536	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
160.	ലതാ കുമാരി	ശ്രീമഹാദേവ PRA - 112, പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	10/158	9496254536	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
161.	സരോമ സർവ്വിസ് സെന്റർ (സുനിൽകുമാർ)	സരോമ സർവ്വിസ്	6/61	9895806195	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
162.	വഴി	വഴി	6/160		



	സുനിൽകുമാർ ശ്രീലക്ഷമി മറിയാമ്മ ഡാനി യെൽ ലാലിപ്രഭ			9895806195 ഇല്ല ഇല്ല 9446751566	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
163.	വേണു	ഗണേശ മന്ദിരം	19	9496390889	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
164.	ലാലിപ്രഭ	വർഷോഷ്	6/199	9746751566	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
165.	ബീജു ജോർജ്	മമ്മഗപള്ളിൽ	BL - 6/151	2438532	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
166.	ഫെയ്ത്ത് ചർച്ച്	ഫെയ്ത്ത് ചർച്ച്			
167.	പോൾ അഗ സ്റ്റിൻ	TC 5/691/2 (GNP 35)	BL - 6/12	2432949	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
168.	ഭാനു ലൈൻ GNP 34	വഴ്യി			
169.	നാഗേന്ദ്രൻ	പുണർതം TC 6950 (2-3) മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	5/238	9447193735	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
170.	രേഖ	കുഴിവില വിട്, TC 5/648 ബാനു ലൈൻ പേരുർക്കട പി.ഓ	5/146 5/147	9447717648	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
171.	ഹെലിന മാത്യുസ്	പുത്തൻവീട്ടിൽ, പേരുർക്കട	5/153	999512975	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
172.	ആൻഡ്രു ഹോസ്	സാജ് TC 5/644, പേരുർക്കട	BL - 5 56	9037232866	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
173.	സുധർമ്മ	ആരതി ഫിനാൻസ്	5/193	8606833860	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
174.	ശ്രീരാജ്	TC 10/610 GNP 125	85	9495970017	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
175.	ബുലാ ജാസ്മിൻ	TC 5/638 ബുലാ ഭവൻ, പേരുർക്കട	5/83	9446845598	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
176.	കൃഷ്ണകുമാരി	6 റും ഷോഷ്, പേരുർക്കട	5/60	9446453615	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
177.	വിനോദ് കുമാർ	നന്ദനം ടെയ്ലർ	BL 11/59	944778061	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
178.	മനോഹരൻ	3 ഷോപ്സ് + ഒരു വിടും പേരുർക്കട	5/176	7994121440	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
179.	ജയപ്രസദ്	ആർച്ചീസ്	24/10	9061031036	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
180.	യശോദ	കല്പന, ബിൾഡിംങ്ങ്	15/9	9746179324	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



181.	ആർച്ച്	ക്ഷേത്രം			
200	(ശ്രിദുർഗാദേവി)	TO 404050			
182.	ഭുവനേന്ദ്രകുമാർ	TC 10/1053	47/59	9387717210	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
183.	ബൈ റോഡ് വിജയകുമാരി	വിഗ്നേശ്വര TC 10/723 മണ്ണമ്മുല പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	37/1 1174/B2	9746788180	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
184.	വിജയകുമാർ	ADM ഹെർബൽ	37/104 37/2	9895674330	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
185.	ശ്രീധരൻ നായർ	ബെതേൽ ഹൗസ്, 227GC നഗർ	37/3	9447037352	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
	1	പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ, തീരുവനന്തപുരം - 05			
186.	സിന്ധു	MRA 64, ദേവീപ്രസാദം, മണികണ്ഠേശ്വരം പോസ്റ്റ്	BL 37 1174/B- 1-9	9895046263	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
187.	രാമമാസ്	രാമദാസ്, തങ്കം ഗോപാലൻ മണ്ണമ്മുല പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	BL 37/5	9895214893	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
188.	അനുഷ	സുൽത്താന TC	ബാങ്ക്	9847888876	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
٠	Y	10/747 (1) മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ			
189.	സരളമ	പാലോട് ഹൗസ് TC 31/18136, മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	92	9633257217	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
190.	വിജയൻ	ശ്രീറാണി, TC 10/ മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	37/63	2439698 9400939698	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
191.	അജിത വി	വിജയശ്രീ, TC 10/773, മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	37/64	0471 2439071 8129774849	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
192.	അനിത	പ്രീതി ഹൗസ് 118	BL 37/98	8075666284	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



		ഇരുമുറത്തു ലൈൻ, മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ			
193.	സുഷമ	കൃഷ്ണ, കറ്റാറവി ട്, ഇടഗ്രാമം, കരു മമം പി. ഓ, തിരു വനന്തപുരം	BL 47/66	9746203844 7736003844	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
194.	മൻജുഷ	മൻജുഷ, 31/1795 മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	BL 37/95	8281032775	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
195.	മഹേഷ് ബാബു	ശ്രീയാസ് SRAB 95/B, TC 10/775 (6)	BL 37/95	9747262728 9747662728	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
196.	ഓ വസന്തകു മാരി അമ്മ	TC 31/1779 - 79/1 - TC 31/1780 മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	BC - 37/69	9446082093	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
197.	രാജൻ ചാണ്ടി പിള്ള	TC 10/781 (1) കൈതയിൽ മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	46/1	9446900706	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
198.	ഷീല ജോസഫ്	കിങ്ങ്വാഡ് കൗവഡിയാർ (വരബത്ത് എൻക്ളവ്) ഫ്ളാറ്റ് TC 10/742 (8)	46/99	2723149	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
199.	ശശീകുമാർ	ശശീകുമാർ, കേശവൻ TC 10/944/2 MRA 1690, മണ്ണമ്മുലകു	BL 46/123	9496142837	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
200.	ബാബു മാതൃു	TC 10/786 (1) മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	1172/2111 1172/23/ 1	9387803633	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
201.	രാജേഷ്	തെങ്ങുവിള കട യിൽ വീട് മണ്ണമുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	46/80	04712434580	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



202.	രാജശേഖരൻ നായർ	തെങ്ങുവിള കട യിൽ വീട് മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	1172/3	9496256622 0471 2539608	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
203.	രമേഷ് കുമാർ	TC 10/788 ഭഗവതി സ്റ്റോർ മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	46/105	9746581045	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
204.	ദേവകി അമ്മ	തെങ്ങുവിള കട യിൽ വീട് മണ്ണമ്മുല ,പേരുർക്കട പീ.ഓ	46/105	9946321585	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
205.	ഗോപാലകൃ ഷ്ണൻ	കൈവല്യം, മണ്ണാറ കോണം, വട്ടി യുർകാവ്	29	9446323260	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
206.	എൻ.സി.ശേഖർ	ശ്രീകൃഷ്ണ, മ ണ്ണാ റകോണം, വട്ടി യുർകാവ് പി.ഓ.	84/25-1	9544221734	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
207.	ശ്രീലേഖ	ചന്ദ്രഗിതം. മണ്ണാറ കോണം പി.ഓ.	84/25	9846182414	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
208.	ആൻജന	ആൻജന മണ്ണാറ കോണം, വട്ടി യുർകാവ് പി.ഓ.	14/28	9946444326	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
209.	ആർ.കമല	കൈലാസ് മണ്ണാറ കോണം, വട്ടി യുർകാവ് പി.ഓ.		9429885816 0471 2366288	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
210.	അനിൽകുമാർ	TC 85/16 (1) മാനസി, കാർത്തിക നഗർ, എൻ.കെ.കെ നഗർ, പേട്ട പി.ഓ (425) തിരുവനന്തപുരം 24	ലോക്ക റിൽ വച്ചിരി ക്കുന്നു	9497087089	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
211.	ലീലാദേവി	ശ്രീരാഗം മണ്ണാറ കോണം, വട്ടി യുർകാവ് പി.ഓ,	1743/3- 3-2	0471 2364849 9447722923	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
212.	ശ്രീദേവി	ശ്രീ ഗണേഷ്, പുര	85/52-	2365456	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



		115 പുത്തുർകോണം, മണികണ്ഠേശ്വരം പി.ഓ	2		
213.	ശ്രീലത	ശ്രീവൽസം പുത്തുർകോണം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/52- 1	2365456 9746431949	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
214.	ഗിതാദേവി	സംഗിതാഭവൻ, പുത്തുർകോണം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/49	9400044003 7736700645	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
215.	പ്രമീള	ദേവികൃപ പുത്തുർകോണം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/41 85/48	8547073431 9447055235	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
216.	രശ്മി	ചാരുത, പുത്തുർകോണം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/73	8281131350	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
217.	ലളിതാമ്മ	കവിത, കല്ലുർകോ നാത്തുപുത്തൻ വീട്, പെരുംകോ ലം, ആറ്റിങ്ങൾ പി.ഓ	85/40	9847385003	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
218.	സാദിക്	പുതിയ ബംഗ്ളാ വ്, പുര 16, TC 822/1834 പുത്തുർകോണം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ		ഗൾഫ്	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
219.	രാമചന്ദ്ര പണി ക്കർ	തൻമയ, ഹൗസ് No 225, B4, GC നഗർ, മണ്ണമ്മൂല, പേരുർക്കട	85/37	8606868270	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
220.	വിജയകുമാർ	ശരവ ണ,പുത്തുർകോണ	84/36	9047312529	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



		ം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ			
221.	സജ്ലിവ് കുമാർ	പങ്കജ് ഭവൻ പുത്തുർകോണം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/35	7034378030	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
222.	വിനു കുമാർ	പാരായിക്കൽ പുത്തൻവിട് പുത്തുർകോണം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/34	8289898983	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
223.	സുരേഷ് കുമാർ	പ്രദീക്ഷാ, പുത്തുർകോണം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/26	9605294433	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
224.	തങ്കമണി	അനുവിഹാർ, പുത്തുർകോണം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/24	9446363056 9446373056	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
225.	അനുശ്രീജ	രേവതി, പുത്തുർകോണം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/23	8547084676	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
226.	ചന്ദ്രൻ	വഴുതോട്ടുമെലെ പുത്തൻവീട് മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/18	9747709844	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
227.	ചന്ദ്രൻ മൊബൈൽ കട	മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി. ഓ	85/79	9947040554	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
228.	സതിഷ്കുമാർ	മണിവീണ മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/70	9567382771 9562124563	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
229.	ലളിതാംബിക	മകയിരം മേലത്തെമേലെ	85 -15/1	9495824885	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



		വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ			
230.	സുശിലകുമാരി	സുമിതം മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85 -14	9037082059	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
231.	തങ്കുമ്മ	രാജേശ്വരി വിലാസം മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85 -13	9447242381	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
232.	രഞ്ജിത്ത് നായർ	രത്ന ഭവൻ TC40/980 മാംപഴം സ്കുൾ(Opp) ശ്രീവരാഹം	30/85	0471 2462035 91947223674 6	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
233.	കരുണാകരൻ സരോജം	തിയാഗി മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/12	0471 2360638	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
234.	അജിത്ത്കുമാർ	അജി ഭവൻ മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/74	9946095824	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
235.	രാജേന്ദ്രൻ സി	നന്ദനം SRA 31 മണികണ്ഠേശ്വരം	85/8	9947122837	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
236.	ഗിരിശൻ	നളിന ഹൗസ് TC 3/729 (2) റ്റി. കെ.ദിവാകരൻ റോഡ്, മുട്ടട പി.ഓ	85/7, 85/62	9347182642	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
237.	സുരേഷ്കുമാർ	തീർത്ഥം മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	75/42 85/5	9495746158	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
238.	പത്മാക്ഷി	പത്മവിലാസം മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/3	9961853530	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



239.	കൃഷ്ണൻ ടശ	ശ്രീനിലയം മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	85/76	9946046073	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
240.	രാമചന്ദ്രൻ നായർ	രോഹിണി TC 22/1785 മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	82/25	9400465722	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
241.	സുകുമാരി അമ്മ	മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	82/19	8197236106	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
242.	ശോഭന കുമാരി	അശ്വതി, മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	82/18	9387652560	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
243.	ശോഭന കുമാരി	നമ്മുടെ കട മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ		9847401155	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
244.	സജിത എസ്. നായർ	ഗോകുലം മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	82/16	9400058422	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
245.	കൃഷ്ണൻ നായർ	കൃഷ്ണ ഭവൻ കുരുവികാടു അച്ചാമാടു വട്ടി യുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	82/8	0471 2369136	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
246.	രജനി	കൃഷ്ണ മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	82/79	9496184723	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
247.	ഗിരിഷ് ശങ്കർ	എറണാകുളം		944743493	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
248.	കുമാരി അനിത	TC 10/1306, 1307 മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	82/77 82/104	9447521058 9446361696	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



249.	ഗോപാലകൃ ഷ്ണൻ നായർ	ഗംഗോത്രി മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/37	0471 2360060	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
250.	ഇ എസ് മത്തായി	റെയ്ബോ വുഡ്സ്റ്റോർ മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/83	8547367837	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
251.	കെ ആർ. രാജേന്ദ്രൻ	ഗൗരിശങ്കരം മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/85	9447470782	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
252.	സർക്കാർ സ്ഥാപനത്തിൽ പോകുന്ന വഴി	ഭാരത സർക്കാർ കേന്ദ്രപൊതുമ രാമത്ത് വകുഷ്			ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
253.	രാജേന്ദ്രൻ	കാർത്തിക മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/106	9486960950	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
254.	ബിന്ദു (W/o രാജേന്ദ്രൻ)	കാർത്തിക മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/32	9486960950	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
255.	ലേഖാ ദേവി	ശിശിരം മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/31	9496370711	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
256.	ക്രിസ്തിന	പള്ളിത്താര മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81	9605485153	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
257.	കുഞ്ഞച്ചൻ	പള്ളിത്താര മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ്	81/99	9995241555	ഉടമസ്ഥന്



258.	നമാകാ	പള്ളിത്താര വീട്	കേസ്	9633969372	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
		മേലത്തെമേലെ	ms		
		വട്ടിയുർകാവ്	ക്കുന്നു		
		പി.ഓ	പള്ളി		
259.	തമ്പി മാത്യു	രേവതി നിവാസ് ഇലിഷോട്, തിരു മല പി.ഓ	81/25	9496515724	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
260.	ബാബു റ്റി	അഡ് വെന്റ ഹൗസ് മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/25	9447009076	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
261.	കെ.മോഹനൻ	സൈക്കിൾ റിഷയി റിംഗ് ഷോഷ് മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/24-1	9447000260	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
262.	കെ.മോഹനൻ മനു മോഹനൻ	പുത്തൻ വീടു മേലത്തെമേലെ	BL 23- 235/11	9447000260	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
263.	മനു മോഹനൻ	സ്കുട്ടർ വർക്ക് ഷോഷ്	BL 23- 235/11	9995969894	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
264.	പ്രഭാകുമാരി	ഗ്രീഷ്മം മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	B1 81/ 22,26,2 7,69,10 4	9846194945	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
265.	ഗോപകുമാർ	മരെ	81/20	9544461560	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
199		മേലത്തെമേലെ	81/21		
		വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/66		
266.	സെൻട്രൽ ഗവൻമെന്റ് ഓഫിസേർസ് കോളനി,	തിരുവനന്തപുരം			
267.	ധന്യ	ഹൗസ് no. 5 മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	19	9447223675	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



268.	ശങ്കുണ്ണി നായർ	ഗോകുലം മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/18	9895722667	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
269.	ജ്ബി പി ആർ സെൻട്രൽ ഗവൻമെൻ്റ് ഓഫിസേർസ് കോളനി,	തിരുവനന്തപുരം			
270.	ചെല്ലമണി	ആതിര മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/15	0471 2362749 9400962749	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
271.	റിന വിനോദ് പണിക്കർ	മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ			ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
272.	ജ്യോതി	ഇലഞ്ചിവിളാകം അരുവിക്കര പി.ഓ	81/65-1	9645942231	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
273.	പ്രതിപ്	അഭിരാമം മേലത്തെമേലെ വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ	81/65	04722 888514	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
274.	സാമുവൽ	മമ്മി കോളനി കവടിയാർ പി.ഓ തിരുവനന്തപുരം	81/16-3	9947435532	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
275.	ചെറിയാൻ വർഗീസ്	തൈവിള പുതുവാൽ വീട് കുഴമത്തികാടു വീടു, കൊല്ലം ജില്ല	108/2 81/2	9895991982	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
276	. ഒഴിഞ്ഞ സ്ഥലം	വിവരം ഇല്ല			
277	. വിജയലക്ഷ്മി	ലക്ഷ്മി വിലാസം, നെട്ടയം നെട്ടയം പി.ഓ	79/91	9446490359	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
278	. ജയറാം വി.കെ	തറവാട് VNRA 21 മണ്ണാറകോണം വട്ടിയുർകാവ് പി.ഓ		9446319836	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



279.	ഏലിയാസ്	ചന്ദനചേരിവിട് മണിട് വില്ലേജ് മണിട് പി.ഓ എറ ണാകുളം		9387803633	ഉടമസ്ഥന്
280.	വീടുകളിൽ പോകുന്നവഴി				
281.	വിനോദ്കുമാർ	TC 127 AKG നഗർ, പേരൂർക്കട പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	13-3	9446043433	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
282.	ഷെർളി ജോർജ്	TC 31/1487, HN 25 കോ ഓഷറേറ്റീവ് ഹൗസ് ഗാർഡൻ, പേരൂർക്കട തിരുവനന്തപുരം 5	79/73	9446436425	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
283.	ഷിജി	ഗണപതിവിലാസം മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	48/64	9446513236	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
284.	ജെ.ആർ. അനിത	സന്തോഷ് നിവാസ്, മണ്ണംമു ല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	2348/10 48/49/4 8- 11	9446100190	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
285.	നൈയിയാ	നിലവറ MRR 4 മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ		8893675232	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
286.	കെ.ജ <mark>യ</mark> കുമാർ	ഗോകുലം,മണ്ണംമു ല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	48/74	9447389370	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
287.	ഗിരിഷ്കുമാർ	വിടില്ലാത്ത സ്ഥലം, മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	48/74	9447389370	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
288.	സുകുമാരി	കോവിൽവിള മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	48/4	9074337370	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
289.	സുശീലകുമാരി	എസ്. ബി. നിവാസ്, മണ്ണംമു ല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	48/3 (1)	9495305074	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



290.	സുശീലകുമാരി	സാപാളയം മണ്ണം മുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	48/3	9495305074	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
291.	നായർ തയാന	അശ്വതി മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	48/1	0471 2439383	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
292.	നൈധത്ര	ശിശിരം, മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	48/2 48/42	9447279806	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
293.	മിനി	രക്നാഞ്ബലി മണ്ണം മുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	14/05	9847076339	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
294.	കിരൺ	രക്ന വിഹാർ മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ		9605456091	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
295.	അനിൽകുമാർ	രക്നാഞലി മണ്ണം മുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	14/05 (1)	9847037037	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
296.	അരുൺ ആന്റണി	ത്രീസാവി, മണ്ണംമു ല, പേരൂർക്കട	B23 - 48/25	9061065423	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
297.	സജിന	ധനീഷ്, പുതുകുള ങ്ങര, നെടുമങ്ങാട് പി.ഓ ടെലിഫോൺ എക്സ്ചെഞ്ചിന് അടുത്ത്	14 / 04	8943945070	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
298.	ഇ.എൻ ചന്ദ്രിക	സൗപർണിക TC 16/1031(2) ജഗതി, തൈക്കട്	14 / 28	9446529554	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
299.	രാമചന്ദ്രൻ നായർ	സുകുമാര വിലാസം, മണ്ണംമു ല, പേരൂർക്കട	48/33	9497007493	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
300.	ഹാരിസ്	തേക്കുവിലായിൽ, മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	48/75, 75	9495327332	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
301.	രാജിവ്	മോഹന സൗധം, മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ,	45/34	7736424136	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
302.	രാമകുമാരി എ.എം	ശിവ ഭവൻ, മണ്ണം മുല, പേരൂർക്കട	48/42	9446849087	ഉടമത്നന്ദ



303.	സുകുമാരൻ നായർ	ശാന്തി, മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ,	47/25 48/7	0471 2433373	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
304.	സുനിത	കിഴക്കേവിള പുത്തൻവിട്, മണ്ണം മുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ,	49/6 - (1)	9497016464	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
305.	ചന്ദ്രികാദേവി	സോമവിലാസം മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ,	49/38	9544046364	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
306.	സുമാദേവി	കലാഭവൻ മണ്ണംമു ല, പേരൂർക്കട	49/36	9495270995	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
307.	ശ്രീലത ഐൈ.	ശ്രീവികാസ് മണ്ണം മുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	49/51	0471 24378339	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
308.	അർച്ചന സി.എ സ്.	വിലയിൽ വിട് മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	49/3	7994121806	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
309.	ചന്ദ്രമതി അമ്മ	വിലയിൽ വിട് മണ്ണംമുല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	49/3 (1)	9447699187	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
310.	അഷുക്കുട്ടൻ	സൂര്യ 121 തെങ്ങുവിള പുത്തൻ വീട് TC 10/798 മണ്ണം മു ല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഓ	49/2	9746581045	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ
311.	ശ്രീകല	ഇന്റർ സെറ്റഡ് എസ്റ്റേറ്റ്, പാഷനം കോട് പി.ഓ,	89/1	9496395105	ഉടമസ്ഥൻ



ഭൂ ഉടമകളല്ലാത്ത പദ്ധതിബാധിതരുടെ പേര് വിവരങ്ങൾ

നംബർ	പേര്	വിലാസം	ഫോൺ നംബർ
1	ഷിജു, സലീഷ് രഘുനാഥ്		7559851066 9744058900
2	ടോണി		8129325253
3	ലളിത		9745548591
4	ഷാജി		8129420309
5	അഭിലാഷ്		9496940494
6	സന്തോഷ്കുമാർ		8086141513
7	എസ്. കരുണാകരൻ		9744183423
8	രാജേന്ദ്രൻ		9947921780
9	മോഹൻഭാസ്		9446179634
10	രാജേന്ദ്രൻ ബി		9495540441
11	മനു		8075338698
12	ചന്ദ്രബാബു		9995580599
13	രാധാക്യഷ്ണൻ		8891448261
14	പുരുഷോത്തമൻ		8547850619
15	അരുൺ എസ്.		9747019769
16	രാജി		8281368246
17	ശ്രീകുമാർ പ്രശാന്ത്		9496331866
18	രാജേഷ്		9037580791
19	സന്തോഷ്		9447734946
20	ഹരികുട്ടൻ		9447696681
21	ഗിരിശൻ	പച്ചക്കറി	9749061604
22	ചന്ദ്രൻ	22	9633656085
23	രവി		8606395159
24	കൃഷ്ണൻ	വ്യന്ദാവൻ	9496303090
25	സുരേഷ്	രാധാവിലാസ്	9387757701

ഇടത് വശം

നംബർ	പേര്	വിലാസം	ഫോൺ നംബർ
1	രാജഗോപാൽ	വലിയവീട്	949701554
2	വിശ്വനാഥൻ	വെട്ടിയാർ	8893330291
3	റെജിമോൻ	പ്രീമിയർ ഫർണിച്ചർ	9544755201
4	നിതു	സാവിഗംഗ	9020384603
5	എം. പീരുമുഹമ്മദ്		79447713491
6	ഗംഗാധരൻ നായർ	വാച്ച് കട	9995183379
7	കുമാരൻ നായർ	സുഷർകൂൾ	9387950645
8	ക്യഷ്ണ ബുക്ക്		
9	എം.എം. ബഷിർ		78137029123
10	സന്തോഷ്		9744347993
11	രാധാക്യഷ്ണൻ നായർ		9048062838
12	ബുജുകുമാർ		7002631641
13	വേണു	ഭഗവതി ടയർ വർക്കറ	9447221325
14	സിന്ധു		7854778784
15	സതിഷ് ചന്ദ്രൻ		7012844461
16	ശരത്	അമ്പാടി മോട്ടോർസ്	8129290875
17	വിഷ്ണു		8129792050
18	സിന്ധു	എം.ആർ.എ. 64 ദേവി പ്രസദം	9895046263



PHOTO GALLERY

CULTURAL AND PUBLIC PROPERTIES











Focus Group Discussion









11-11-2018





MEETING WITH RESIDENCE ASSOCIATION LEADERS





PUBLIC HEARING

MANNARAKONAM - PEROORKADA ROAD









2021 ഫെബ്രവരി 18 വ്യാഴം

1,970.00 s. sigla-mission.
1,970.00 s. sigla-mis

ആരെ വിസ്തീർണ്ണം 5.87

ചെയർമാൻ, സാമുഹിക ആഘാത പാന യൂണിറ്റ്

മുവരെ പട്ടികയിൽ വിവരുന്ന തിരുവയപ്പരം ത്രീയതി 15/92/2221 പുവരെ പട്ടികയിൽ വിവരുന്ന തിരുവതപ്പരം തുവുക പുവരെ പട്ടികയിൽ വിവരുന്നത് വിവരുന്നത് തിരുവതപ്പരം താലുക പേരുക്കാരെ വിവട്ടത്തിൽ ഉൾപ്പെടുന്ന ഉതി ഒരു പൊതു ആവധ്യമുത്തിലെക്കാവി അതാവാത് ഒരു മോണം പര്യമുത്തിൽ പര്യമായ പ്രത്യായില്ലെ വിവരുത്തിൽ പര്യമായ പ്രത്യായില്ലെ പര്യമായ പര്യമായില്ലെ അവരുത്തിൽ പര്യമായില്ലെ പര്യമായില്ലെ അവരുത്തിൽ പര്യമായില്ലെ അവരുത്തിൽ പര്യമായില്ലെ അവരുത്തിൽ പര്യമായില്ലെ അവരുത്തിൽ പര്യമായില്ലെ അവരുത്തിൽ പര്യമായില്ലെ അവരുത്തിൽ പര്യമായിൽ വിവരുത്തിൽ പരയോട്ടത്തിൽ വിവരുത്തിൽ പരയോട്ടത്തിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായത്തിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായത്തിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായത്തിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായത്തിൽ പരയായത്തിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായത്തിൽ വിവരുത്തിൽ വിവരുത്തിൽ വിവരുത്തിൽ പരയായിൽ വിവരുത്തിൽ വിവരുത്തിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായിൽ വിവരുത്തിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായിൽ പരയായിൽ പരയായിൽ പരയായത്തിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായിൽ പരയായിയിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായിൽ പരയായിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയായിൽ പരയായില്ലെ പരയാ

74,74/63,62,79/91,68, ap 5.87 69, 62, 84/41, 38/435, ap 5.87 345, 87, 879, 87/3-1, 87/10, 11/112, 11, 12, 174-2/A, 3 71, 869, 10, 40, 60,12, 2/49 / 22, 16, 17, 14, 80/79, 31,72, 34,36, 81, 57, 54 -1, 54,41, 29-01/55, 40, 34,1, 29-01/35, 40, 10/469, 85-02 /59, 81, 17 /2, 9/80, 3/ 78, 5 /10, 4/1/2, 80 /2, 1432-1, 1433-4 /1, 1 / 2, 66, 10/ 1061, 31 / 1412, 46, 246 1061, 31/1412, 46, 246 17, 246/8, 239 /1, 47, 47/46,70, 68, 59, 138, 137, 78, 75, 50-2, 51, 47, 150-1, 49, 24-5, 105, 48, 47/24, 98,22, 125, 17, 135, 324/9,97/87, 113, 41/68, 9/80, 81, 52, 9/123, 131-9, 76, 9/75, 137, 1167/2, 73,74, 9/71, 147, 148, 44-1, 45, 10, 10 / 284, 56, 224, 10, 10 / 284, 56, 224, 106, 284, 229,103, 99, 90, 78, 182, 167, 469, 60, 53, 7/ 135, 134, 49, 49/6, 4, 4-39-2 /3, 9, 10. 293, 439, 439/3-1, 10/165, 159,158, 6, 6/61, 160, 199, 151, 12, 19,5/238, 146, 147, 153, 19, 7/238, 190, 147, 153, 56, 193, 83, 60, 176, 11/59, 24/10, 15/9, 80/41, 29, 01/55, 40, 80/34, 80/36, 80/31, 80/72, 85-02/59, 18/81, 17/2, 9/80, 3/78, 5/10, 1433-09, 4/ 1/ 2, 80/2, 1432-1, 1433-4/1, 79/68, 69, 79/62, 66, 10/ 1061, 31/1412, 47, 47/ 78, 75, 70, 68, 59, 138, 137, 50-1, 46, 24, 98, 22, 125, 17, 15, 246/7, 239/1, 57, 50-2, 51, 49, 24-5, 105, 45, 11/66, 24-24-5, 105, 45, 11/66, 24-1, 97, 135, 324/9, 97/87, 113, 41/68, 9/80, 81, 123, 147, 148, 52, 131-9, 76, 9/75, 137, 1167/2, 33, 44-1, 45, 56, 224, 10, 10/106, 284, 229, 103, 99, 90, 78, 182, 72, 7/135, 7/134, 79, 49/6, 167, 158, 165, 439-2/3, 439/3-1, 439, 159, 6/61, 160, 199, 151, 12, 19, 5/238, 146, 147, 153, 56, 193, 83, 60, 11/59, 56, 193, 83, 60, 11/59, 19, 57238, 146, 147, 153, 5, 61, 93, 83, 60, 11759, 5/176, 84, 84/25-1, 84/25, 85, 86, 24/10, 15/9, 36, 37, 37/1, 104, 2, 3, 1-9, 5, 92, 63, 64, 98, 95, 69, 47/86, 46/1, 99, 123, 80, 105, 14/28, 1743/3-3-2, 85/52-2, 52-1,49, 41,48, 73, 40, 37, 35, 34, 26, 24, 23, 18, 79, 70, 15/1, 14, 13, 85/12, 74, 8, 7, 62, 42, 5, 3, 76, 84/36, 30/85, 82, 82/25, 19, 18, 16, 8, 79, 77, 104, 81/37, 83, 85, 106, 32, 31, 99, 25, 24-1, 23-235/11, 22, 20, 21, 66, 235/11, 22, 20, 21, 66, 19, 18, 15, 65-1, 65, 16-3, 2, 26, 27, 69, 104, 108/2, 82, 79/91, 13-3, 79/73, 48/64, 2348/10, 48/49, 11,74,43, 1,2,42, 25, 33, 75, 42,7, 14/05, 04, 28, 45/24, 47/25, 49/6, 38, 36, 51, 3, 2, 89/1,

1043

സ്വീകർത്താവ്

തിരുവന്തപുരം ജില്ലയിൽ തിരുവന്തപുരം താലൂക്കിൽ, വില്ലേജിൽ ഉൾപ്പെടുന്ന ഭൂമി ഒരു പൊതു ആവശ്യത്തിലേക്കായി അതായത് മണ്ണാർ കോണം - പേരൂർക്കട റോഡ് വികസനത്തിനുവേണ്ടി ആവശ്യമുണ്ടെ**ന്നൊ**, ആവശ്യമുണ്ടായേക്കാമെന്നോ കേരളസർക്കാരിന് ബോധ്യപ്പെട്ടതിനാലും, ഏറ്റെടുക്കലിൽ ന്യായമായ നഷ്ട പരിഹാരത്തിനും സുതാര്യതയ്ക്കും uുനരധിവാസത്തിനും, പുനസ്ഥാപനത്തിനുമുള്ള അവകാശ നിയമം 2013 **ലെ** (2013 ാല 30-ാം കേന്ദ്ര ആക്ട്) 4-ാം വകുഷിന്റെ (1)-ാംഉപവകുഷ് അനുസരിച്ച് കേരളാ റസറ്റ് നം.1619, തീയതി ജൂൺ 16, 2018 ഉം, വിജ്ഞാപനം ജി.ഒ.പി.നം. 5/2018/ആർ.ഡി, തീയതി ജൂൺ 13, 2018 അറിയിഷ് പ്രകാരവും താഴെഷറയുന്ന പട്ടികയിൽ വിവരിക്കുന്ന പ്രദേശത്ത് ഒരു സാമൂഹിക ആഘാത പഠന വിലയിരുത്തൽ നടത്താൻ തീരുമാനിച്ചിട്ടുള്ളതാണ്. ആയതിനാൽ ആക്ടിൽ പരാമർശിക്കും പ്രകാരം സാമൂഹിക പ്രത്യാഘാത പഠന തയ്യാറാക്കുന്നതിന് ടി ഭൂമിയിൽ ഉടമസ്ഥതയോ, അവകാശമോ, താൽഷര്യങ്ങളോ ള്ള താങ്കളോ, താങ്കൾ ചുമതലപ്പെടുത്തുന്ന ആളുകളോ **2021-ാം മാണ്ട് മാർച്ച്** ാസം 5-ാം തീയതി രാവിലെ 10.30 മണിക്ക് വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ് എസ്.പി.എസ്.ഗ്രന്ഥ <mark>രാല ഹാളിൽ</mark> വച്ച് നടത്തുന്ന പൊതു അഭിപ്രായ സ്വീകരണ യോഗത്തിൽ പകെ ുക്കണമെന്ന് ഇതിനാൽ അറിയിക്കുന്നു.

ചയർമാൻ

സാമൂഹിക പ്രത്യാഘാത പഠന യൂണിറ്റ് കരള വോളന്ററി ഹെൽത്ത് സർവ്വീസസ് 744778709, 9495686885



സാമൂഹ്യ പ്രത്യാഘാത പഠനം

മണ്ണറക്കോണം - പേരൂർക്കട റോഡ് വികസനം പേരൂർക്കട വില്ലേജ്, തിരുവന്തപുരം താലൂക്ക്, തിരുവനന്തപുരം

> പൊതു അഭിപ്രായ സ്വീകരണം സ്ഥലം : എസ്.പി.എസ്. ഗ്രന്ഥശാല, വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ് തീയതി : 2021 മാർച്ച് 5, രാവിലെ 10.30

ക്രമ നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്
1	M.O.A. (MODING MLA		Pin
2	591.4W		1
3	Manda Bhaegar Cagneilles Mottayan Ward.	9072382802.	NBM
4	Graveho V-Nov MMPA 2001 Malathe Mole_	996(632/83	En la company de
5	Jeaneda Sreedharen Councillar Pensorlanda ward - 31	9496028507	damo o
6	Vinod C. for EE, KRFB Asst. Executive Engineer, KRFB_Tupm Do.	9747004402	Awine fr. Va

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒപ്പ്
7	V. Salsi knomer en Nois T. C-22 18 43, PURALO Pulhor Komen	9847385003	V Steins
8	P. Lalihamona T. C. 22(1846. PURA-15, Puttoolane Valligour Game	98h7385003	HBlu ,
9	MMRA-141, Mannamed Permeade p.o	8848958716	dh
lo	R. Jayachandraleumen MRA-56, Chendrileaßhan Mannamooda Permlad.	8848458716 9847910303	AR
И	Nidd Stell Henry	804736379	2 4
12	Særdegp S MRASTA, Momenol,	9633656511	Jo
13	JON (VINCENT) J.V. VORSE malohu mola Hos No; 94	9995101221	Cu
14	N C Schhar V NRA 4	9544221234	1
5	M SUREST BABG Madavallsom Bows: Konampo	9495408713	#
6	Puttural Dut	904808-5116	Sheeka.v

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒപ്പ്
lī	K.S.RANJIT GNP-98- PERURKANA	944775866	7 Kan
18	Manohar. R. GNP.B. Peroorkede. p.o	9447325105	
19	C-Da da Swenn der Mannamale. Perous Ladar	9446863420	
20	Chamarans. 1cm ANITHASV. Procelling Housen. 118 Erumorallin Lond Mannen	8075666284	Johner.
21	Pejes h kumar. R INRA - 104 B Mannamoder, Persorbhu. 90	90,000,161617	Burns
22	Arun kumar. G.D	9895734.22	, loss
23	BIJUGEORGE	8547760143	Leigh
24	Rexor boda, Mannamosla,	05244-62089	de
25	V.N.Krishnan. Do.Jaya Pokash. (V.N.Krishnan)	9496303090	
26	Vonukumer v Puthosokona- VAFFi Yos rlaupo	8289899983	1.4.0

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്	
27	10,10/1276(s)	8496120211	<u></u>	
28	S. Krishia beies. T.C. 33/11	9447038009	Jeur	
29	Ramachandran'k	9961967224	RI	h
30	Rejendra le. To 33/20	9981967224	Ruh	1
31	V. K. Padma Cumar D. Snee Lattia	9446632770	For S	
32	V.15. Krasanth			*
33	Sajeens Lahrs.	. 8943945070	200	
34	GIRISH KUMAR. K Kovilvila, Manuam moola	7560880038	Catom -	
	Kirum Kur Ps Bathiritusar.	7356865657	U	
36	SOBHA	9946440406	Sithal	

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്
37	Robining FC dd/1785- Meh Rinme & J. vtk P. Tupin 6950'13	9400965722	Domichael
38	Babu George CGRA 4A, Continental Gardens, Vazhotlukonam Vatlignorkavy	8921994478	Stellhows
39 .	Goladan, kovi vilg mannamma olg	9447389376	July
40	Salli domi Salli vilasm mannamula	9995842664	anthis .
41	VISHIVU Kameala Lyan. Voltiyourn T.R.D. 1524	8281896909	
£2	Frebhe 1.c. 10/6/3 New Haves Parmo	9847865291	2
43	Praleash	9605116118	Qu
44	S. Suml Sthuthi TC 33/267 Melathumele Væltiyorleavu-695013	9605906551	quary
45	Sivorcuman, OS Andira Bhayan Asdammen Road	8547574257	E
46	Greeten morem Main . MRA 97 - Manna anolla	9447125356	Alslin

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്
47	V. PRABHAKARAN NAIR Chemmasankushiveedo MRA-2, Mannamoola	9746688255	ly
48	Anillenman. C B/o S. Lvalhakumani Space charnvilakethu Veedu, Persoxkedsim	9696254536	d.
49	Jaga Arm. N	944+240960	dro
56	K. Basidharan Nilgræge MRA-4 Manmamadg.	8893675232	Miller
51	Copalcumer Ns.	9544461566	
52	Lethambrika	9946868013	M
53	Mohana Khan, MRS 54 KWHIKUMannah	8547305086	S/M
54	Archaonn. C.S. Volagil Veed Harmanody Ro	9447699187	<u>y</u> .
55	Ani / Kumar. P Ho sreelatua. I Ercevilus Mannamola Percorpador	94476 94861	off
556	Jilhin s. R Shalom nevi rogan TC10/658(0) P.K.D. P.O	9400288091	ブルッ

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്
51	Mg e womment form reason	9495488342	Blow
58	(2) Mongala) R diologicas	9037406465) to sking
59	Bermano	9846067557	War C.
60	Bossolmino nejenja	999535 8187	1974
61	9,9	7 9	14
62	Bongamy, ozianja Congramy, ozianja	9809703252	H
63	Omep Sew signed wing	9495746697	Ans.
64	Jam) Acent arnor. 6.0. Jam, Eso conseson, Jam no de gray. 6.	9495387007	Dan
65	INDHU-12.5	135 80 66 966	Indu
66	Sailendrokumari. TA	9400962749.	Dan

ക്രമ നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്
64	4. 8asi dher. Me' Drei D T C 5/285 GMP 78	9605732	2 Levy
68	V. K. Kumarca alaci	9495963995	-Ani
69	Bespalatoishon. Wala Shavan MRA 114 minnammuola JKDAPO		Jan.
70	HARIIOMAR. T SREEVILAS, MRAIIED MANUARMOOLS	9496395105	He==
키	Psamoch. D. Michiela Valtigosolcava.	9207303034	Parel
J2	Some grem: 189:89 Mannamoole.	9400 93 96 98	Fair
73	Harapeti, tha .v Vijayesree. mgg): 90 Mannammools.	8129774849	Zoha?
74	Meena. KARA28 Vathyonton	949572491.	1m./c
75	17. Sivanka let Te. 5/845 pailas Mannamarka	9995037234	
76	P. Rajan	9447246633	133-

mo.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്
न्य	Jetell375 Mani V.	96057 3265	Jan Jan
18	Dut rokana.	9446908492	2
1 9	Backer 12 S. CHI, THIRA Mannuga Konom	9447727948	de
80	Repuser hair Nai	9 A46357953	nub
81	Anil Compar. CRA Karallon, 2-0 Nothymbern 12-0	9946321585	Din
82	C. Yesotho mis En pero model Sudhoendo	9446175324	8
83	Charelinica Deni.k. Somavilas mo mannamode.	9544646364	cly
84	SAMTHOSH Rum	8086141513	m
85	Ic Sasi kuman	9496370711	2
86	L. Le thembika	949632074	N

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒപ്പ്
87	Suchendown Nair, Melathumele Persoon/ada	9144036039	Cg
88	B-Sand Kumar Sand Kumar MRA.58 IMBUNDAMOOL ROVEHLY. Peroor Koold	n 9495 123903	Bolow
89	B. Vinocl Kumar MRA I-D, Anugraha' Mannammoda Perovilcada	9446043433	Yh
90	Romesar A- Mannandola Daleshin Appartment	9382654753	Office
91	Mary Vimala Antony MRA . 1 ANJANIAM MANNOULS PERCORKAM	8589850697	A STATE OF THE STA
92	Easitha. 141 Krismater Pa, Nellidi Kathar la Mamanakanan	9747968655	San That
93	APPu ASSON A.C. Bhavan	90373956%	magai.
94	R. Sopalakansknan Te-5/650, Mannamoola Peroskala-5	9605899654	- Sk
15	Natifour bave mohunan Naid. Anoch bhavan chunde Vila mannana Kanam	8891 55 80 482	2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 200
98	Anil.G. Gardeli Nagaro. 65	9568453191	luly

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്
97	Bouns (m Bold Bourge and by Bourge	9387717210	D :
98	m3/m. 10 m² € 2/835	9471- \$2439146 8089648613	Stalin's
99	Remya. R.M. Poodam Mannammpola Perun Rada. P. o	9447557189	Remya
100	Babamaltura manna mosta	938780363	3 Solos
101	Javos percuskada T.VM	9895342006	THE .
102	N. Jaya humit Joe Milas 1. CNO. 31/42142,	98472987	Am
(03	Sertile adalo	9496350 385	
104	6 35,000 (2800) 6 35,000 (2800)	9496545729	· Office
los	R. Salsidherson Nais Sanithern mele/humele.	9037-082059	
106	Karoos konam pultus G. Np. 109 heedy perurleada po.	9496776056	E-Sooker

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്
107	Reshmi Shayi, Charrutha, pura-14 puthoorskonem valtiyoon	8281131350	Pel)
108	Sanden M.S. 16 Ann A. 161 Karelov Lene Marjaltorowen,	94449 28430	
109	Od. mycas 3218	94470 56741	2
110	Gopinglia Colassol Te 31/1332	9400731383	1
lii	R. NATARAJA PILLA: TC 5/833 MAYOORAN MANNAMOOLA PKDA.	6235550311	A.
112	E.M. George 7C 10/1060,	9961329605	B
113	Wyangkman.V 7010/640-1	854)2330S2	3
114	Andrew Hose Say T.C31/954 De 101/14	9037232866	Q
115	TC:31/945	9446845598	18
116 6	R. V. Warner KARA-35	9497165513	ke

	-	,	
1	1		
~			

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്
117	1). 00 0 mg/m) Bae on ere (2120) 24000 mb Sts, 200 Jam	olio) an	وي
118	N. DI LENMO JEZ PC 10/1076(2) MMRA104, equipe	9493303117	Aur.
119	Condonasion Sonos	9496619581	A-
120	D. Navon anom. 20001250 . Ten andrem.	9895339351	dame
(2)	K. McLanan 62 es con 26 o 2 Tc. 36/223-1.	9447000260	Farolonal
189	S. Sasidhavan Nair ASWATHY TC. 31 1514 Mannamorla Pener Leda p.o.	9496206942	Share you
(53	Arjan.m 2002 od 212 combols EDE om 68200 MMDA -107	7558066966 9808780005	Bla
124	Sobhura D.	C8921836070) 9048465688	08.10
145	(1) (1) 2) 3 de m	999535035	
126	Harkol ne Bulen	9447657880	Boly

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒപ്പ്
127	V.K. Jayarany VNRA-A-21 Valligoricava P.o Prasanna Sanidhara	944631983	6 1834
128	Rumari Amitha/2 P. Porsem envaramatur	9447521058	(B)
129	on . On My hon who	9400434342	Dai
[30	Soullingh kund Soullegh Nalias	9/1/100190 =	- La
[3]	Mahiswari Person Ka Mahiswari Person Kar TC 5/650, Person Kar 7010	g 9037 516181	200 tí
132	Remeth Cumer. A. TC. 10/288, mennimolo Resorabede po.	9746581045	temp
133	MOHANIAN N.1c. TC- 10/093. Wannanda Perurluada	944652957.	
134	B. Chandran. G.C. 2212074 GCN. 235 Mannamoela	94465 39839	s Pom
35	Lines or sound souls of broken Sent of broken Sent or souls of souls of souls of souls of souls of the souls	9995716373.	De mygni
136	Remaderi B.R. Remavilasam Mannammoola Perun Rada P.D	8593028114	Remadovas

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്
137	K. Wlusalea Maranda Kroishna sadan. MRA-100H. Hannamula.	9061248460	150
138	E. S. Mathai' 1290 (3), Melithamele Temeher, Valtyoorland		824 alto
139	C. Radhaltaishnan khus M.R.A. 10H. A. Sankaravaradhami manna moola, Rosowka	10100000	Z. R. L. When
140	V: Sunesh: Radhe vilas Peroorked Trivadam - 5		wsh
141	Shaji Steephen 1 Pc Focith centre Chuch Peroor kacla	9847101192	- Angelbal
142	Dr. Jishny Papayakuma Mrs. Anima Papayakum Arnartham Glery-124, m amamush	9496366610	
142	K.V. Balahowan an Manramo) a Trom-	9846076727	Anlyz
144	7. Kullerfor	J. 94468968	ST AG
45	1 c. 15/11/ Meldhur K. Nagentre L. Bokulom. 12.5/400-1 Nerurkan Tym.; Marmattan of mix	9447193735	4
146	Manmattan N on V A Panchejanyam Melaturane le manikoderampe	9446178413	7

(6)2	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒപ്പ്
mo.			6560
	00, 2000 Bank mx	ol V	
147	Lawing wow who		
1 1	- Sous of Blooms		10
	PURD184A		landows.
	O .		(x) factor (
1 0	Kajush: R		
148	RenaBheres.		
	parachembelen		
	9/1/// 1/22/18		a.
	9446453615		-
149	RAJESH R.V (Vasantha)		
14/	Then Thuilgksday uvedu		21
	JC. 10/788, MANG mool 9		Rum?
	Portsonda. Po. 9496259933		1,
10			Barrell Williams
(50)	TT 1 - 01		1
	JUSC PH	9447543494	0/1
	TITI JUSE PH + 10 (1369/.	1.	To Dele
			7-0
151	(00/8 m) m). and	CV A1	1000
	without good modern	9496028507	Office 1
	TUM		1
			V
150	K. MCMBnd	00000010	m.
152	Dran De	98 95 +6 9227	(Think
	~ ON 180 0	98 95 76 9227	Sylvin
			**
153	n) 200 20, 20, 20		
123	9m	8281215370	1 12411
	2000120 C	010/20010	Valve
			1
10	S: Mwaluckaran wani Mannasakonam		
154	on an account of the same	808121	a 1 2
	Mannarakonam	8086341945	Muelanomer
100	Smi Basheer		
155	T, IJAS NEET	101	1
	1-6 10/247	9245010593	mhhm
	Mannammooln		MMM
	A		
56	Aswally . R. P		1
	Srilokha Niver	9711-	d n
	MRA-11A, Mannamorfa	9746572075	Movelly

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒപ്പ്
157	N. ALEXANDER	9495666286	Emon 1
158	A Juy. En TC 5/762 Kartikas Pecaranada NOM. 5	9382400982	W1
159	A. Vlygyakaman Aswalry GNP 9311	9446615915	Figer
160	Produce of the more	949574615	8
161	650 en 650 0 W 64-51 W 64-51		B
162	Cre an Creson a stor or an algr-2	9387652560	\$
163	Gopakuwar-R Vigneswarz Manuamoole	9349178445	Rhy
164	S.M. SADIQ PURA - 16 PURA - 16	8086868464	my
165	SANKUNNI. NAK	9567900009	
166	Ramachandora panilus Therma ya or crages I. mannameular.	9747277287	San Cent

ക്രമ നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒഷ്
167	A.M. Remakurshi, Siva Bhavan, T.C. NO. 10/981/1 Mannamorra.	9446849087	Au .
168	P. ANMORSIA) NUMBORA BOOMS. ERGO		Barley
169	V. Morana Rumar CRAM, MANNAMOOLA	9711926850	To the
170	Sarot Cherdran G. Naiv	9544739668	Cu
171	Mikky Anand Duima, Tc-5/703	9845364263	My.
	Iswarya GJ (Chandra komar)	9497816120	Clavia
173	SANJEEVKUMARS	9446101634	Agred .
174	Phakasau, P.K.	9446373036	De la companya della
175	N. Viswangshom Hari Stee Phanno. 2 m. 2 es.	9847301261	Mercy
176	MARA 200 A. MAIR Malathumele_ Brown Down Nor	9961432653	Cel

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒപ്പ്
וחו	Cheman Geevesters How No Aq, Pandid Colary, Komour.	9895991982	P
178	SCHELEKHA. G. TC. 10/1368-1, VNRA-A3, CHANDRAGETHAM. VATILYMORKAND-695013	9846182414	8
179	Chandraselcheran CNP-54 pervorkaele	9995129646	ans
180	John Chesians GNP-72	9846032761	7
181	CG. Rajan VNRA X.14 Mannarkenam	9495 155669	7
182	Clani Ari Am PURB-8 Vaffyran	984757	<i>b</i>
183	Savora Servicy	9891806145	
184	Leefhile 4 10 36/360/ ESSAR 4 Square Valligen		
	Samilkumar. S (Sal Suvarnna vilasom, Pu Putho orkonam, Natriyo	1appan) 904845- 1RA-19, 8920	
186	Tikku Chacko Elanjikkal Honse GNP 127, Perooskad TVM-5-	956784875	8 Eleb

നം.	പേരും മേൽവിലാസവും	ഫോൺ നമ്പർ	ഒപ്പ്
181	Suscela kursovi B Sapha laym. mangangollap.o	9495305075	Puscele
188	Suseelukimari. B S.B. Nivad mannosnoola peroonkada. P.	9498305075	Susel
189	Visisavith Kumar Ravila Puthanveed mannamoola	<i>G</i> ¬	
190	J. B. M. D. S. A. S.		2 Dadge
191	Gopekama. G Denethy, peras, Pulhoosternar man tandeswor-		Sylv
192	Seyi Vouzgluse OTNP-111 Personhade P.O TVM-5	9495043975	
193	Sasan Mathew OTNP 77 Perorreada. Po TVM-5	9495043955	
194	S. Ro she Devi Byrigh AS UNKA AS Koivayon, vo thy occor	9447223209	Pos
	Virual kamary	9947780691	James.
96	Mysob Rahne	9633831717	4

mo.		ബോബ ധവാത	ഒപ്പ്
197	Rev. Stanley. D.J. Calvary Lullinger For I.E.L.C Chrich,	9446808989	Sta. Cin
198	D. Titus For 1-E.L.C	9447746994	Sent
A9	Rekha. R Kuzhive la Veedu Perns (cada.	9447221013	Add
200	Rajendran nair MRA-104 mannamoola, pero arleada TVM-5 P.0	94.46331866	73/.
201	Bhhuamenchoom	9446308361	1 Bhil
202	Sasikumar. N. Kesavam. Tc. 10/944/a MRA. 169. D Manhamula.	B 2868 63107 9	A

AND WHEREAS, in exercise of the powers conferred in sub-section (1) of section 4 of the Right to Fair Compensation and Transparency in Land Acquisition, Rehabilitation and Resettlement Act, 2013 (Central Act 30 of 2013), Government of Kerala have decided to conduct a Social Impact Assessment in the area specified in the Schedule below;

Impact Assessment Unit, Saju V. Itty, Kottayam District level Social Social Impact Assessment Study and to prepare a Social Impact Management Plan as provided in the Act. The process shall be completed within a period of five months, not exceeding six months in any case.

SCHEDULE

District-Thiruvananthapuram.

Taluk-Thiruvananthapuram. Village or Amsom and Desom-Peroorkada.

Peroorkada-Mannarakonam Road

(The extent given is approximate)

AL	DI 27	1	Test spiron	True III
. 140.	DIOCK NO.	Survey Nos.	(Village) (in	Hectares)

4, 5, 6, 9, 10,11, Town Survey Peroorkada 12, 36, 37, 46, (Randamada)

47, 48, 49, 73, 74, 79, 80, 81,

82, 84, 85, 86, 87

COLLECTIANAM.

SCHEDULE

District—Thiruvananthapuram.

Taluk-Thiruvananthapuram. Fillage or Amsom and Desom-Peroorkada.

Sasthamangalam-Mannarakonam Road

(The extent given is approximate)

778, 779, 795, 796, 799, Sasthamangalam 829, 830, 831, 832, 833, (Anchamada) 834, 836, 837, 838, 839, 841, 844, 845, 846, 847, 848, 980, 981, 982, 1010, 1058, 1059, 1090, 1095, 1100, 1104, 1106, 1107, 1108, 1109, 1110, 1111, 1112, 1113, 1116, 1117,

119, 1120, 1121,

1124, 1125, 1126, 1128, 1129, 1130, 1131, 2350 (All Part)
2397, 2398, 2405, 2406, Vattiyoorkavu
2407, 2447, 2454, 2455, (Anchamada)
2456, 2457, 2458, 2482,
2483, 2484, 2503, 2504,
2505, 2506, 2526, 2527,

Government of Kerala മക്കളെ സർക്കാർ 2018







Reg. No. KL/TV(N1/634/2018-20

KERALA GAZETTE കേരള ഗസാറ്

ം അനാനായ അനാ EXTRAORDINARY ആധികാരികമായി പ്രസിമാപ്പെടുത്തുന്നത് PUBLISHED BY AUTHORITY

8 mans	1193 No.	240
tors expand to	2nd Mithunam	1840 cenyados 26 26th Jyaishta 1940
തിരുവനന്തപുരം,	Thirnwananthanuram	Saturday
noeigo 7)	Vol. VII	

GOVERNMENT OF KERALA

Revenue (B) Department

NOTTFICATION

G. O. (P) No. 35/2018/RD.

Dated, Thiruvananthapuram, 13th June, 2018.

Mannarakonam road and 3.44 Hectares of land for the development of S. R. O. No. 407/2018. - WHEREAS, it appears to the Government of Kerala that the land specified in the Schedule below is needed or likely to be needed for a public purpose, to wit for the land acquisition for 5.87 Hectares of land for the development of Peroorkada-Mannarakonam road, 6.88 Hectares of land for the development of Sasthamangalam-Mannarakonam-Vazhayila road in Thiruvananthapuram District;

33/2366/2018/5-16.

	(4)	
-		1
The second secon	(3)	the same of the sa
The same of the same than the same of the	(2)	Section of the sectio

(5)

					10			
		,			×			
6.0	0,	6.	3,	7,	1,	1,	,9	
253	722	260	339	339	340	393	393	
2538,	2542,	2605,	3392,	3396,	3400,	3416,	3935,	
2537,	2541,	2603, 2604, 2605, 2606,	2611,	3395,	3388,	3403,	3934,	art)
2536, 2537, 2538, 2539,	2540, 2541, 2542, 2550,	2603,	2609, 2611, 3392, 3393,	3394, 3395, 3396, 3397,	3398, 3399, 3400, 3401,	3402, 3403, 3416, 3931,	,3933, 3934, 3935, 3936,	(All Part)

Schedule District—Thiruyananthapuram.

Taluk-Nedumangad, Thiruvananthapuram.

Village or Amsom and Desons-Peroorkada, Karakulam.

Mannarakonam-Vazhayila Road

(The extent given is approximate)

	101				
(in Hectores)	(5)	06.88			
(Village) (in Hectory)	(4)	:			
Survey Nos.	(3)	Town Survey			
Block No.	(2)	1, 73, 74, 84,	87, 88, 89, 90	All Part)	
Sl. No.	(3)	1 7	8	3	

160, 161, 164, 193, 194, 195, 196, 197, 198, 199, 203, 204, 205, 206, 207, 208, 215, 216, 217, 311,



(E)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)
		328, 329, 330, 331, 332,		
		333, 334, 275, 276, 278,		
		279, 280, 281, 282, 283,		
		607, 284, 285, 286		
	***	(All Part)		
34		633, 634, 636, 637, 638,	Karakulam	
*		639, 641, 645, 646, 647,		
		648, 661, 662, 663, 664,		
***	2	665, 666, 667, 668, 669,		
		672, 673 (All Part)		

By order of the Governor,

P. H. Kurian, Additional Chief Secretary.

Explanatory Note

(This does not form part of the notification, but is intended to indicate its general purport).

The Right to Fair Compensation and Transparency in Land Acquisition, Rehabilitation and Resettlement Rules has come into force on 19-9-2015 and as per Rule 10 notifying a Social Impact Assessment Unit for conducting Social Impact Assessment Study is required. Requisition has been received for acquiring 5.87 Hectares of land for the development of Percorkada-Mannarakonam road 6.88 Hectares of land for the development of Sasthamangalam-Mannarakonam road and 3.44 Hectares of land for the development of Initual Postrict.

The notification is intended to achieve the above object.





GOVERNMENT OF KERALA

Abstract

Revenue Department - Acquisition of land for Peroorkada - Mannarakkonam Road, Sasthamangalam - Mannarakkonam road and Mannarakonam - Vazhayila Road including the acquisition of land for Vattiyoorkavu Junction development - Modified -Orders issued

REVENUE (B) DEPARTMENT

G.O.(Rt)No.534/2021/RD Dated, Thiruvananthapuram, 09/02/2021

Read 1. G.O(Rt) No 942/17/PWD dated 10.07.17 - Sani hat Im The Process

All 2. G.O(P) 35/18/RD dated 13.06.18

- 3. Letter dated 24.12.2018 from Shri Saju V Itti, Executive Director, Kerala Voluntary Health Services, Mulankuzhy, Kottayam enclosing the Draft SIA report
- Letter No K6-65658/17 dated 07.12.18 from District Collector, Thiruvananthapuram
- 5. Minutes of meeting convened by Additional Chief Secretary (Revenue) on 10.12.2018
- G.O.(Rt)No.16/2019/RD dated 04/01/2019
- 7. Letter No D1/78778/19 dated 12.12.19 from the Executive Engineer, PWD (Roads), Thiruvananthapuram
- 8. Minutes of the meeting convened by Hon'ble Minister (PWD) on 21.01.2021
- 9. U.O Note No PWD-G3/405/2017-PWD dated 04.02.2021

ORDER

As per the G.O read as 2nd paper above, 4(1) Notification has been issued entrusting the SIA study with Shri Saju V Itti, Executive Director, Kerala Voluntary Health Services, Mulankuzhy, Kottayam with regard to the acquisition of land for Peroorkada -Mannarakkonam Road, Sasthamangalam - Mannarakkonam road and Mannarakonam Vazhavila road at a total estimated cost of Rs. 15,00,000 (Rupees Fifteen Lakhs) Only) based on the sanction for the project issued by PWD as per the G.O read as 1st paper above.

- 2. As per the letter read as 3rd paper above, the Draft SIA report has been submitted by Shri Saju V Itti, Executive Director, Kerala Voluntary Health Services, Mulankuzhy, Kottayam. The District Collector, Thiruvananthapuram as per the letter read as 4th paper above has informed that sufficient funds has not been provided by the Requisitioning Authority Viz TRIDA for the said project as well as plant stones to fix the borders and as such the acquisition process has come to a stand still.
- As per the meeting convened by the Additional Chief Secretary (Revenue) on 10.12.18 read as 5th paper above it has been decided to stop the acquisition

File No.REV-B3/992/2018-REV

proceedings and withdraw from the acquisition of land for Peroorkada - Mannarakkonam Road, Sasthamangalam - Mannarakkonam road and Mannarakonam - Vazhayila road. It has also been decided that acquisition proceedings may be initiated once revised administrative sanction is issued by PWD after obtaining clearance from Finance Department regarding availability of funds and that PWD may take up the work directly rather than nominating TRIDA as the agency for land acquisition.

- 4. As per the G.O read as 6th paper above an amount of Rs 10,50,000/- (Rs Ten lakh Fifty Thousand Only) has been released to the SIA agency Viz.Shri Saju N Itti, Executive Director, Kerala Voluntary Health Services, Mulankuzhy, Kottayam after deducing 30% the estimated cost proposed by the SIA agency ie 15,00,000/- (Rs Fifteen Lakhs) by debiting the expenditure from the h/a 2053-00-93-99-34-OC in view that the requisitioning authority failed to provide sufficient funds. It has also been ordered to withdraw from the acquisition of land for Peroorkada Mannarakkonam Road, Sasthamangalam Mannarakkonam road and Mannarakonam Vazhayila road.
- 5. Fresh requisition has been placed by the Executive Engineer, PWD Roads Division as per letter read as 7th paper above for the acquisition of 3.05 Hectares of land in Perrorkada & Karakulam Villages for the improvements of Vattiyoorkavu Junction & Connected roads, 2.79 Hectares of land in Peroorkada Village for the widening of Mannarakonam Peroorkada road & 2.80 Hectares of land in Sasthamangalam, Vattiyoorkavu & Peroorkada Villages for the widening of Sasthamangalam Mannarakonam road based on the based on the sanction for the project issued by PWD as per the G.O read as 1st paper above.
- 6. As per the meeting convened under the chairmanship of Hon'ble Minister (PWD) for the acquisition of land for Vattiyyoorkavu Junction development & connectivity roads read as 8th paper above, it has decided fresh administrative sanction is not required and to proceed with the acquisition. As per U.O Note read as 9th paper above PWD has informed that the funds for the subject work is being provided by the KIIFB and there is no shortage of funds.
- 7. Government have examined the matter in detail and are pleased to accord sanction for the acquisition of 3.05 Hectares of land in Perrorkada & Karakulam Villages for the improvements of Vattiyoorkavu Junction & Connected roads, 2.79 Hectares of land in Peroorkada Village for the widening of Mannarakonam Peroorkada road & 2.80 Hectares of land in Sasthamangalam, Vattiyoorkavu & Peroorkada Villages for the widening of Sasthamangalam Mannarakonam road subject to the following conditions:
- The SIA agency Viz. Shri Saju N Itti, Executive Director, Kerala Voluntary Health Services, Mulankuzhy, Kottayam is directed to resume the SIA study.
- The SIA agency is directed to submit the final SIA study report (based on the fresh requisition placed by PWD) within two months, provided no more extension be allowed under any circumstances.
- 3. Balance 30% funds (70% released as per G.O.(Rt)No.16/2019/RD dated 04.01.19) which needs to be allotted to the SIA agency Viz.Shri Saju N Itti, Executive Director, Kerala Voluntary Health Services, Mulankuzhy, Kottayam may be met from the 5% contingency funds placed at the disposal of LAO by the Requisitioning Authority.

File No.REV-B3/992/2018-REV

8. The G.O read 7th paper above stands modified to the above extent.

(By order of the Governor)

K.BIJU IAS

SPECIAL SECRETARY

To:

The Commissioner of Land Revenue, Thiruvananthapuram

The District Collector, Thiruvananthapuram

The Accountant General (Audit /A&E) Kerala, Thiruvananthapuram.

Shri Saju V Itti, Executive Director, Kerala Voluntary Health Services, Mulakkuzhy,

Kottayam

The Public Works Department

The I & PR (Web & New Media) Department

Stock file /Office copy

Copy To:

PS to Hon'ble Minister (Revenue)

PS to Hon'ble Minister (PWD)

PS to Hon'ble Minister (Finance)

PA to Principal Secretary (Revenue)

CA to Secretary (PWD)

CA to Special Secretary (Revenue)

CA to Deputy Secretary

Forwarded /By order

sectionature valid

Digitally signed by BINDVARGHESE Date 2021 12.09 12:00: 241 T Reason: Approved

മണ്ണാറക്കോണം - പേരൂർക്കട

പേരൂർക്കട വില്ലേജ്

05.03.2021, 10.30 മാ

പേര്	അവ്രാസ്ക്	സർവ്വേ നമ്പർ	ഷോൺ നമ്പർ
ഹരികൃഷ്ണൻ ബാലൻ	റ്റി.സി. 10/1004, മണ്ണാംമൂല തിരുവനന്തപുരം	1	
എൻ. വിജയൻ	ശ്രീശ്രേണി, സുകന്യാ - 89 മണ്ണാംമുല പേരൂർക്കട തിരുവനന്തപുരം		
അജിത വി.	വിജയശ്രീ റ്റി.സി. 10/773 (സൂര്യ നം. 90) മണ്ണാംമുല [®] പേരൂർക്കട തിരുവനന്തപുരം		8129774849 (SMS Only) 9447205821 (Brother) Ajoy
ജിജി ജോസഫ് ഉമ്മൻ	പൂലച്ചിറയ്ക്കൽ ഹൗസ് റ്റി.സി. 10/1369 വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ് പി.ഒ., തിരുവനന്തപുരം		
രാജേന്ദ്രകുമാർ എ.	കൃഷ്ണേന്തു എം.ജി. നഗർ പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം	BL5/166, O 13966	9447501683
ഡോ. ബി. ജയപ്രസാദ്	നളിനി നിവാസ് പോലീസ് സ്റ്റേഷന് എതിർവശം പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം	225.3 ആർ 50 സ്ക്വ.മീ. ബ്ലോക്ക് നം. 5 തണ്ടപ്പേർ നം. 20618	9061031036
അനിൽകുമാർ		1 /2 onugg	9946321585
ഇൻഡ്യ ഇവാഞ്ചലിക്കൽ ലൂഥാൻ ചർച്ച് ട്രസ്സ് അസ്സോസിയേഷൻ	ജസ്റ്റിസ് ഡി. ഹരിപരന്താമൻ അഡ്മിനിസ്ട്രേറ്റർ നമ്പർ 47, എൽദാംസ് റോഡ്, ചെന്നൈ	36/1 & 36/2 തണ്ടപ്പോർ നാം. 10143 & 10144	8939089840
ഗാന്ധിനഗർ റസിഡന്റ്സ് അസോ സിയേഷൻ	എ. ചന്ദ്രശേഖരൻ (പ്രസിഡന്റ്) പേരൂർക്കട, തിരുവനന്തപുരം - 695005		9995129646



രശ്മി ഷാജി	ചാരുത, പുര - 14 പുതൂർക്കോണം വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ്		
ലതകുഭാരി	ചരുവിളകാത്ത് വീട്ടിൽ പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഒ.	20556 BL10 159	
ശൈലേന്ദ്രകുമാരി റ്റി.എ.	ആതിര, റ്റി.സി. 10/1270 മണ്ണാമുല പാലത്തിന് സമീപം വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ്	* 1	
ബി. ചന്ദ്രൻ	റ്റി.സി. 22/2074 ജി.സി.എൻ. 235 മണ്ണാംമൂല പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം		
വി.എസ്. സുജിത്കുമാർ	ജി.സി. നഗർ 126 സുജിത് നിലയം പേരൂർക്കട		9747389669
വി.കെ. സജയകുമാർ	പുണർതം ജി.സി. നൾർ 124 മണ്ണാംമൂല റോഡ് പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം		9496366610
കെ. ശ്രീകുമാർ	ദേവി വിലാസം ജി.സി. നഗർ 234 മണ്ണാമൂല റോഡ്, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം		
ആൻഡ്രൂഹോസ്	സാജ്, റ്റി.സി. 31/954 പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം - 695 005	ആഘ 5/86	
(ශ්වෙක	വി.എൻ.ആർ.എഎ3 വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ്		9846182414
ബി. വിനോദ്കുമാർ	അനുഗ്രഹ 10/ബി79/13-3 മണ്ണാമുല പാലത്തിന് സമീപം	48/3	9446043433
സുശീലകുമാരി ബി.	സാഷല്യം റ്റി.സി. 10/9991 (പഴയത്) റ്റി.സി. 31/1511 (പുതിയത്) എം.ആർ.എ 35	48/3 തണ്ടപ്പേര് നം. 22831	9495305075



	മണ്ണാംമൂല, പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം - 5		
ജെ.ആർ. അനിത	സന്തോഷ് നിവാസ് റ്റി.സി. 10/1006-1 എം.ആർ.എ. 3ബി മണ്ണാമൂല പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം		9446100190
വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ് നോർത്ത് റസി ഡന്റസ് അസോസിയേഷൻ	കെ. മദനചന്ദ്രൻ നായർ സെക്രട്ടറി രജി. നം. റ്റി. 4386/06 മധുരിമ വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ് പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം	25 1	9495746677
എച്ച്. അംബിക	റ്റി.സി. 10/1370(1) ശ്രീകൃഷ്ണ ഭവനം വി.എൻ.ആർ്.എ എ 17		4
ബാബു മാത്യൂ	മൈക്രോ പവർ സിസ്റ്റം വി-സ്റ്റാബ് വോൾട്ടേജ് സ്റ്റെബലൈസർ റ്റി.സി. 10/786, പേരൂർക്കട തിരുവനന്തപുരം - 695 005	ബി - 46/10775	0471 2437604, 2437602
എൻ. ജയശേഖർ	റ്റി.സി. 10/613 ഐ.പി.സി. പള്ളിക്ക് എതിർവശം മണ്ണാമൂല, പേരൂർക്കട തിരുവനന്തപുരം	ബ്ലോക്ക് നമ്പർ 12 റീസർവ്വെ നമ്പർ 102	9447240960
എസ്. കൃഷ്ണകുമാർ	വാർഡ് 33 ശ്രീസുമ "എം.എം.ആർ.എ 93 ലേലത്ത്മേലെ മണികണ്ഠേശ്വരം പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം - 695013	80/9	9447038029
കെ.എസ്. ഇന്ദു	പാറയം വിളാകത്ത് വീട് ലേലത്തുമേലെ വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ് പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം - 695012	41-ൽ 00.80 ആർ, തണ്ടപ്പേര് നം. 22795	7558066966
കെ. നാഗേന്ദ്രൻ	ഇൻസ്പെക്ടർ ഓഷ് പോലീസ് (റിട്ടം) ഗോകുലം, റ്റി.സി. 5/700 (1), പുതി യത് 31/1986	439/എ1	9447193735



ശൈലേന്ദ്രകുമാരി റ്റി.എ.	ആതിര, റ്റി.സി. 10/1270 മണ്ണാമൂല പാലത്തിന് സമീപം വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ്		9400962749
സി. രാജേന്ദ്രൻ	ശ്രീകൃപ മണ്ണാമൂല പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം	400	9446331866
കെ. മോഹനൻ മനു മോഹൻ	റ്റി.സി. 36/223-1, 36/223 മേലത്തുമേലെ പുത്തൻവീട് വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ് പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം - 13	കടയും വീടും	*
എസ്. ശശിധരൻ നായർ	അശ്വതി റ്റി.സി. 31/1514 (എം.ആർ.എ. 38) മണ്ണാമൂല പേരൂർക്കട പി.ഒ. തിരുവനന്തപുരം - 5	ബ്ലോക്ക് നം. 48 സർവ്വെ 1 10 സെന്റ്	9496206942 2439383
സുനിത നായർ	ശ്രീഭദ്ര ജി.സി.എൻ. 125 മണ്ണാമൂല റോഡ് പേരൂർക്കട		
രമാദേവി	ശ്രീരമ ജി.സി.എൻ. 130 മണ്ണാമൂല റോഡ് പേരൂർക്കട		
(ශ්වමක	ശ്രീവിലാസ് (എം.ആർ.എ. 115) മണ്ണാമൂല പേരൂർക്കട തിരുവനന്തപുരം	49/51	
ആര്യ എസ്.	കലാഭവൻ (എം.ആർ.എ. 114) മണ്ണാമൂല പേരുർക്കട തിരുവനന്തപുരം	49/36	
എസ്. രാധാദേവി	കൈവല്യം റ്റി.സി 10/1368-2 വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ്		
എൻ, രാഘവൻ പിള്ള & പത്മിനി റ്റി.	റ്റി.സി. 10/1096 (2) പത്മശ്രീ എം.എം.ആർ.എ. 104 മേലെത്തുമേലെ	ബ്ലോക്ക് നം. 080 തണ്ടപ്പേർ നം. 22798, 22799	



	മണികണ്ഠേശ്വരം പി.ഒ. വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ് തിരുവനന്തപുരം - 695013		
വി.റ്റി. വർഗ്ഗീസ്	റ്റി.സി./33/സി 221 എം.എം.ആർ.എ. 200 മേലെത്തുമേലെ മണികണ്ഠേശ്വരം പി.ഒ. വട്ടിയൂർക്കാവ് തിരുവനന്തപുരം - 695013	249/15, 249/16 തണ്ടപ്പേര് നം. റ്റി. 4397	
എം. രാജശേഖരൻ നായർ വിരാജ് 31/2154 ജി.എൻ.പി. 128 പേരുർക്കട	മണ്ണാറകോണം - പേരുർക്കട		
അരുൺ മാത്യു സക്കറിയ S/O late സക്കറിയ	മണ്ണാറകോണം - പേരുർക്കട		100

. 4

